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Year 2016 – Weird advertising

TV-sounds

High School, 
California – 
Afternoon

Suddenly some 
bullies come 
in and see him
and mock him 
saying

situation in 
toilet area

One of the 
bullies:

Shots fired, mainstream news heads talking about 
bombs falling, terrorists, climate-change, economists
debate role central banking and currencies, people 
protesting and shouting, cops burning tons of drugs. 
Presentation credits roll the screens FADES UP ON:

Black screen with 3 lines : 

Line 1: This movie is partial based on actual events 
Line 2: “sort off”…
Line 3: You know

FLUSH, somebody just flushed the toilet while a 
troubled boy sits in the toilet and contemplate his 
life wit a gun in one hand and a bottle of Prozac 
pills in the other. 

He reads the back of the half-empty bottle where he 
reads about the side-effects. He takes two pills, 
puts the gun in his back pants and flushes the 
bottle. With the pills in his mouth he goes out and 
walks to the sink to drink some water. 

“Are you still here? The toilet is meant for pissing 
and shitting not for whacking off, you loser” 

while they push him around and made him lose the 
pills which roll in the sewer system. The bullies 
then go laughing in the toilet boots. 

After he picks himself up he washes himself in front 
of the mirror and takes a good look at himself. He 
doesn't like the person looking back. Suddenly he 
takes out his gun, pulls away the safety trigger and 
kicks in the doors of the toilet boots and shoots 
both of the bullies. Feeling fatalistic he continues 
in the hall where he continues shooting. 

The view stays on the dead bullies head where you 
could hear gunshots, screams and shouts from the 
hallway. 

The short movie is abruptly ending with a commercial 
add that Fuckzer has developed a new anti-depressive 



Voice in 
commercial: 

Slow zoom out 
TV

Tarik: 

TV becomes 
visible along 
with cannabis 
smoke

Zooming out in
Living room

Living room 
description

drug that with no suicidal or violent side-effects 
which they call Feeling Good-pill. 

“With the Feeling Good pill you can go to school with
a safe feeling. It's the happy drug you can rely on, 
even when you skip a day. Feeling Good. Order now or 
go to your local pharmacist”.

Shortly after the dark-humor commercial you can hear 
someone say: 

”That's just sick man. The person who made this 
commercial should be jumping of a tall building in 
stead of making this inhuman sick clip” 

Obviously shocked by the dark comedy marketing of 
anti-depressive pills, he exhales some cannabis 
smoke. 

Suddenly Tarik skips the channel to an alternative 
finance news channel with talking heads discussing 
China's gold purchase and United States debt ceiling.
Anarchists talking about how terror is being milked 
for the purpose of staying in power, while zooming 
out and the TV becomes visible. 

Again Tarik skips the channel to a comedy channel 
where you could see an episode of best fails 
compilation of the month. 

After one of the funny fails on TV, you can hear the 
sound of a lighter and someone giggling. 
Two middle aged men are sitting on the couch. The 
living room is well decorated with a flat screen TV, 
an open closet with a lot of herbs, nuts, dvds, 
books, and some whine bottles on the top. 

On the table you can see some plates with cheese, 
olives and nuts. The room is light blue and it is 
decorated with some well known jazz pictures where 
there is someone playing an instrument. One of the 
pictures shows a house with a nice quote stating: 
“This house is blessed with love, laughter, happiness
and a cat.” 

Tarik would sometimes come together with friends 
consuming marijuana, watching movies, making 



Tarik, Henry 
and Robert

Tarik:
 

 Tarik:

Tarik to the 
cat as formal 
greeting.

Henry answers 
in a 
disappointed 
way from the 
kitchen. 

Tarik: 

Henry:

delicious meals and rehash the events of the world 
philosophically. Tarik had a certain interest for 
words and concepts. His friends Henry and Robert were
more than often surprised by the concepts he brought 
as food thought.  

“I really like those fails compilations man” 

While he tries to take a hit from a prerolled joint 
but it is out. The sound of a lighter, the inhaling 
of cannabis smoke and Tarik asks Henry while Tarik 
passes the roach to Henry 

“So when do you think they are going to legalize 
this”
 
While sitting on the couch of his best friend 
examining the just purchased overpriced weed, and 
making weird sounds to the cat which just walked in.
 
“Grrrr, grrrr” 
 
“I don’t think anytime soon, man. Haven’t you seen 
our new Minister of Health claiming he knew somebody 
who died using cannabis? With this kind of 
politicians the legalization is going nowhere” 

“But that is just bullshit, it’s a false claim. And 
how many die of eating too many burgers, or die of 
alcohol poisoning. Why are those substances legal? 
It’s just not consistent. And hemp-unfriendly. It’s 
just those alcohol and tobacco companies who would 
lose quite a market-share if they legalized hemp. I 
guess they got to our new Minister of Health. Do they
not know that it cures cancer, it’s therapeutically 
and it cures the ground we use for our crops and…”. 

But before Tarik could finish his sentence and hemp-
rant Henry interrupts him with the question about the
joint. 

“Have you wrapped the joint already, because the one 
you just passed was almost nothing”? 

Tarik answers that he has almost constructed the weed
joint but in fact he needs to first crumple the weed,
roll the tip and align it for consumption. 



Tarik:
(nonchalantly)

Henry:

Tarik: 

Henry:

Tarik: 

Profile Tarik

Profile Henry

“Yeah man, I’m almost done” 

while in fact he just got the grinder to pulverize 
the marijuana.  

“I’ll believe it when I see it, so where is it man?” 

 “It’s coming, no need to hurry up and smoke. Relax 
man. Have you finished the grapefruit drinks?”.

 “Yeah, it’s coming. Just washing the blender.” 

Tarik finishes the joint while Henry is pleased to 
see the new joint, and he serves Tarik and himself a 
nutritious drink. Tarik lights the joint, takes a few
hits from the bubbles weed while Henry sits down, 
turn off the TV and asks Tarik how life is. 

”Same shit, different day”. 

Tarik is an Moroccan-Dutch guy. Tarik is an 
autodidact and studied IT and Economics. He always 
dreamed of working as a broker. Tarik works as an IT-
guy for an insurance company where he assists with 
the core-processes of the company. He has an average 
desk with three computer screens and where he 
monitors the incoming email and telephone calls. He 
makes sure employees can do their job with the 
system. The indifference and brain-dead attitude of 
employees who he helps sometimes gets to him. On an 
average day he receives about 40 to 50 calls and 
processes about 20 emails from employees. The 
repetition of these processes puts him on auto-pilot.
He always tries to give everyone a fair chance and is
working on perfecting his patience. Because without 
patience on a help-desk and without some residue of 
marijuana in one’s veins, one could go mad. 

Henry is an Indonesia-Dutch guy. Henry is very 
intelligent and has an open mind but sometimes has 
trouble filtering MSM bullshit from reality. He 
studied at a Restaurant school and went to college 
for his Communication degree. He used to work with 
Tarik at a bank. When Tarik studied Economics he got 
the job at the bank and helped Henry to work beside 
him as a colleague. After the discovery of Tarik 



Tarik: 

Henry: 

Tarik:

Henry:

 

Robert:

Profile Robert

about how banks really operate, he decided to leave 
the bank, leaving Henry to do the work alone. Henry 
remained to work at the bank and is still a loyal 
employee of the bank. Just like Tarik he doesn’t 
really like his work. He just does it because of the 
monthly bills. Henry owns a cat with one eye, and 
loves ganja and wine. Sometimes he helps Robert at 
the Chinese restaurant. 

“Those people at work, man. They are killing man. If 
I work too hard they say I don’t fit the group. And 
if I take it easy, they’ll be asking if I have 
problems solving the IT-issues.” 

While passing the joint to Henry says:

”That’s just office culture, me thinks. At my office 
most colleagues just sell an image of hard work to 
supervisors, but in reality do jack shit. The 
database that I have implemented clearly shows that.”
While exhaling and passing the joint back to Tarik. 
And then suddenly someone knocks at the door. 

“It’s probably our amigo Robert, ain't”. 

“Jup” 

While getting up and opens the door and suddenly 
closes the door and repeating this, till Robert sets 
his foot on the door and signals that it isn’t funny 
anymore. 

“I can’t believe the arrogance of some Dutch people” 

While barging in and sits down. 

About Robert. Robert is an Chinese-Dutch guy. He 
studied IT and has an elaborate experience on food 
and wine. He works for his parents as a host serving 
meals. The restaurant specializes in Chinese food 
dishes and wok-specialties. He loves gadgets and 
iPhone's. He would love to open an own restaurant 
based on his own formula, but due to the slowed 
economy and the trend that people more often eat at 
home, he is not being able to do so. He saves for the
day that he would be able to do so without any 
financial problems. 



Robert:
 
Tarik:

Tarik:

 
Robert:

Robert: 

Narrator:

“Do people really think that is it funny to be so 
cliche in their Chinese jokes? Leaving the RR and 
speaking like they from China. It’s so 
condescending.”

“Don’t let them get to ya” 

While passing the joint to Robert. 

“Let the marijuana relieve you of this feeling.”

Robert grasps the joint while saying: 

”I just don’t get people who make fun of the guy who 
brings them the delicious food. Don’t they understand
that I could spit in their foods.” 

While exhaling. Henry offers Robert a wine, but 
Robert declines and sees Tarik drink his grape-fruit 
drink. 

“Do you have some more grapefruit-juice? If you have,
I’ll have that.”

They continue the evening by discussing hemp, 
techniques of cultivating it, places to grow it, ways
to hide to it and manners of consuming. Sometimes 
Tarik gets into an argument with Henry regarding the 
smoking of cannabis. 

Where Henry advocates the use of a vaporizer or a 
total withhold of cannabis. Henry says that the 
burning of cannabis combined with tobacco without 
filter can cause cell-damages in one's lungs. 

But Tarik claims that the cell-damages that can cause
cancer-cells cannot survive with the continued use of
cannabis due to it’s cancer killing properties. Off-
course a healthy lifestyle is a necessity while using
cannabis. Only lung-cleaning exercises and a healthy 
diet can legitimize the use of the herb, accompanied 
with a periodic withhold of cannabis.

A discussion with no end. Both are right.    



Year 2016 - Rise of the Zombie

Narrator: 

Images of 
pills, riots, 
refugees and 
people falling
from bridges. 

Images of 
fiat-money 
being counted 
and empty 
stores. 

Images of Alan
Widespan, Ben 
Buttnanke and 
Janet Blazing

People using 
food-stamps 
and people 
living on the 
streets eating
unhealthy. 

A year later governments all over the world are 
desperate to stop the violence that’s disintegrating 
the community. 

Ideal loan-circumstances and a participating central 
bank fueled the greed of politicians and wealthy 
bankers who invested heavily in big pharmaceutical 
and military industrial complex. This led to freak 
experiments with all sort of anti-depressive drugs 
and biochemical-weapons. Which in turn led to mass-
shootings, flesh-eating zombies and a tremendous 
amount of depressed people committing suicide. 

People started to act more violent. Acts of terrorism
started to happen on a weekly basis. It happened 
often on people who have nothing to do with the 
politic agenda but nevertheless, it happened.  

Furthermore central bankers experimented with a 
negative-interest policy that left savers without 
return on investment and a staggering inflation on 
things they needed and falling prices on things they 
did not need which raised global poverty. 

Consumed with power and control the governments gave 
central banks to power to control the currency and 
save failing countries and companies. This policy 
made sure the zombie-economy flourished and most of 
the youth who lived with their parents despite 
holding a university degree and a part time job 
serving tables, to stay living with their parents. 

An alarming amount of people started to need benefits
to make ends meet. For most people in the western 
world everything got more expensive. Rent, utility 
bills, car-payments, food, schooling and liabilities.
Most people try to save money by eating unhealthy. 

Somehow trough a complex chain of events a 
contaminated string of water cell-structures got 
mixed with some popular hot-dogs sandwiches. In the 
summer of 2016 a great deal of the human population 
got infected with the zombie disease. Most of the 
infected people were from the working class. A class 
of people what was not of the utmost importance for 



Politicians 
panic a little
bit. 

Politicians 
meet top-
adviser

An old top-
adviser of the
military. 

A talking head
politician

The top-
advisory

A talking head
politician 

the ruling class. Hence their reaction and policies 
regarding the salvation and treating of the outbreak.

But when even the rich people started to get infected
and scared about the zombification of the world the 
politicians gave it priority. They agreed to meet 
with on of their top-advisory an expert on 
geopolitical issues. 

In a distant wooden home in the mountains a bunch of 
politicians met with an army veteran how the combat 
the problems of the world. He in turn  quite aware of
the situation told them the next:

”How nice of you guys to honor me, a retired veteran,
with your presence. What can I do for you, guys?”

“We have traveled here to ask for advice how to 
tackle the violence problems around the world. Sure 
you can provide us with some sort of grant solution 
for all this?”

“I have been following this situation very closely 
and I can say there is a simple solution to all of 
this. Let me explain myself: You have a viral 
outbreak of zombies, riots and violence. What you 
need is a vaccine or some kind of medicine for the 
zombies and don't worry about the riots and violence.
It will go away when you can control the zombies. 
What you don't need, is a bunch soldiers bombing and 
shooting every zombie except, if you are surrounded 
by them of course. And in the mean time try to stay 
safe and get the hell out of house.”

The top-advisory left no room for discussing after 
his advise to the politicians. After finishing his 
sentence he picked up his weed-pipe and lighted it. 
He then instructed the politicians to leave abruptly.
It wasn't a fun time for politicians. It seemed as 
everyone hated these people, even politicians 
themselves. 

“This means we cannot use traditional war-tactics to 
combat this threat. We need to arrange a meeting with
our scientists.”

Desperately they turn to scientists to solve the peak



in violent behavior and how to approach it. The 
brainwashed scientists did not know how to combat the
increasing amount of zombies, violent outbreaks and 
suicides, due to their rigid thinking. 

Their rigid thinking led to sharp rise of fear which 
led to hate which in turn led to anger which in turn 
led to violence. 

They suggested to forbid the use of automatic fire-
arms which led the rise of automatic fire-arms sales.
They suggested to forbid the making of violent movies
which led to a rise of violent movies. 

They suggested to forbid the ownership of guns which 
led to a violent peak of knife-related accidents. 
With every suggestion of the scientists the world 
became more violent, poorer and hostile. They clearly
underestimated the psychological dynamics of the 
human psyche. 

The government of the Netherlands would offer the 
scientists a bunker so they could test the validity 
of their ideas in a controlled environment so that a 
bad idea could not backfire and contaminate the whole
world. 



Year 2018 – Intensive research

Narrator: In a secret bunker in the Netherlands scientists are 
trying to cure the violent behavior of people. The 
secret bunker has been build as a storage room for 
the gold of the Netherlands. But when the European 
Central Bank was created all the gold moved to a 
secret location elsewhere in Europe. Off course this 
was not known to the public, only famous analysts 
like Boos Jansen and Kim Richards. 

The bunker had enough supplies to give the scientists
two years so they could come up with a plan to save 
the human race. Scientist from all over the world 
were chosen to help humanity survive the violent 
outbreaks.

The bunker had a laboratory, a cafeteria, a meeting-
room and some storage rooms. The test-subjects were 
held in the laboratory in glass wall heavily 
enforced. The ventilation system was quite modern 
which filtered all the oxygen from outside and 
circulated it in the facility. There was no need to 
quarantine the test-objects because the virus was not
airborne.   

They slept, ate and experimented in the bunker and 
weren't allowed to leave the facility till they found
a cure what would suffice the governments or 
otherwise.   

They came up with a lot of chemical serums witch they
tested on live apes, rats, flesh-eating-zombies but 
none had the desired effect which they needed. 

Some serums made the test-subjects even more violent 
and other serums made them explode. Luckily there was
no shortage of flesh-eating zombies. 



Winter 2019 – Unexpected breakthrough

Narrator: 

Lab 
description

Alice to Bob 
in a concerned
but euphoric 
manner: 
Bob: 

Music: Another
level Freak me

Alice in a 
somewhat shy 
manner 

Bob: 

Alice: 

Narrator:

Disappointed and desperate the scientists would hold 
a party to forget the lack of progress. They would 
turn on music, drink whiskey and tequila and make 
sick jokes about their test-subjects, which made them
even more violent, so they quit-ed their jokes. 
Two scientists (Bob and Alice) from the lab felt very
attracted to each other so they separated from the 
group and went to the lab for some quality time. 

The lab was filled with high tech equipment and 
computers what was used to test the remaining IQ of 
the zombies. On the one side of the lab side you had 
computers what controlled the computers in the glass 
cages of the zombies. Through the controlling 
computers the scientists would be able to present any
image, website or video to the zombies. 

“Are you sure you we should do this?”

“Off course, we are just humans. Are we not?”
While kissing Alice and pulling out his shirt. He 
then picks her up and puts her on the table filled 
with buttons that control the computers of the test-
subjects. 

“I hope you brought some protection or else you not 
going to get it” 

“Off-course, it's in my back pants. Can you help me 
with it?”

But couldn't finish the sentence because Alice 
interrupts with the following

“Off-course, no problem. Just relax” 

While she helps him with the protection and things 
got wild. 

During their love-making they accidentally activate 
the computer of the athletic zombie. 
The light of the computer-screen wakes up the zombie 
and he started to walk to the computer.  Somewhat 
clumsy he sits down and waits further instructions. 
The zombies were used to get rewarded when achieving 



Alice:

Bob:

Alice:

Bob:

Narrator:

Bob:

a certain test. They received a piece of meat to 
maintain their current state of being. 
The romantic duo started to get real hot and Alice 
accidentally activated the free-browsing button with 
her buttocks. 

The athletic zombie suddenly saw a couple of buttons 
on his screen: Giigle, Udude and Zlog. He randomly 
choose Udude where he saw a trending video about 
twerk-parties. He liked what he saw and picked after 
a ending video another twerk-video and another till 
he ended with a video only wore strings and a bra. 
The zombie grabs his head and started to drool. His 
grew dark eyes started to twitch and become bigger. 

His decay hands start to shake and shiver. 
And then the weirdest thing happened to him. He 
started getting hot and reached to his private part 
and started to pull on it as if he was aware of his 
actions and enjoyed it. 

Bob and Alice noticed the noise from one the zombies 
and stopped their love-making romance in the lab.
  
“Stop, stop. Do you hear that?”

“I don't hear nothing. Do you really want to do his?
Are you trying to give me blue balls or what? “

“We can always finish later. “

“That is easy for you to say but we men work 
differently.”

Somewhat dressed Alice slowly walked to the place 
where she heard the noise. Still aggravated Bob 
followed her to perhaps get things going again. They 
noticed that one of the computers in the zombies cage
was somehow activated and that the zombie was fully 
concentrated on the screen.   
Bob and Alice could not believe what they were 
witnessing and tried all their best to stop from 
bursting out in laughter. They saw that the zombie 
was looking and enjoying some highly erotic dancing 
video's. 

“What the hell, even the dead need some love.”



Alice:

Bob hilarious.

Alice quite 
amused and 
euphoric. 

Narrator:

Camera 
following 
smoke

The lawyer 
zombie to Bob 
and Alice
Alice 
surprised:

Bob giggling.

“And he is giving it to himself? This is so awkward. 
I can't believe I just saw that.”

Suddenly the zombie reached a certain where he 
couldn't control the power of his hand and pulled his
“Johnson” off. The decaying flesh of his body gave 
off and he started looking at his Johnson in a 
confusing way. 

At that point Bob and Alice could not hold their 
laughs and released a burst of laughs. A laugh so 
intensely that they could not stand on their feet. 

“Hahahahahaahahahha, I really did not expected to see
that”

“He really pulled THAT one off, did he not?” 

The zombie noticed the two scientists having a good 
time laughing at him, while holding his “Johnson” in 
his hands and got mad and threw his Johnson on the 
glass wall. The Johnson still being wet stuck for a 
second on the wall and then fell on the ground.  

Meanwhile in the cafeteria room one scientist (Steve)
who loved to smoke cannabis decided to roll a 
cannabis joint and smoked it to relieve himself of 
the stress and forget about the troubles outside. 
The smoke of the cannabis would soon reach the 
scientists who were eager to take a drag. Soon all 
the scientists were happy, stress free and they were 
laughing out loud while the unexpected happened. 

The smoke of the cannabis went threw the ventilation 
and reached the test-subjects and then the weirdest 
thing happened to them. The former lawyer zombie 
began to smile and articulate things like 

“Pass the joint, mandude”.

“Did you just hear that?”

“I don't know what I heard but it sounded like our 
quite zombie spoke. We know now that some can pull 
and some can speak. How did he pull that one off?  



Alice: 

Bob concerned:

Alice: 

Narrator:

Lawyer zombie:

Narrator:

“Do you smell that? Someone is smoking cannabis. 

Perhaps there is a correlation between the smell and 
the articulation of the zombie. Let's go tell the 
others. 

“Alice, wait. What if they ask about the detached “ 
Johnson”?” 

“Just play dumb, I think you are good at it. I won't 
say a thing” 

That was the first intelligent response they got from
the zombie in a very long time. While the other test-
subjects were dozing off with a big smile on their 
heads. 

Pleased with the break-through the scientist decided 
to increase the dose of the cannabis on other test-
subjects. The zombie began to dance and spend hours 
talking about not eating any more meat but was 
willing to become a vegetarian while consuming 
cannabis. The former lawyer zombie said one record 
while consuming cannabis: 

“Give me cannabis or give me flesh. I don’t need to 
eat human brain, I just love this hemp-strain.” 

The rats changed color and appetite. From gray they 
became white and preferred carrots above meat. The  
lawyer zombie would forget all about his flesh-hunger
and was writing jokes and would perform a show where 
he would tell jokes about his athletic zombie-
neighbor without a “Johnson”.  



Spring 2019 – Governments surprised

Narrator:

Scientists 
explaining 
their findings

Zooming in 
secret 
conference 
room in the 
mountains of 
Spain. 

Description of
conference 
room F-20. 

Representative
of Uruguay

Representative
of North Korea

The scientists plead for a total legalization of 
marijuana for the people. The people would be free 
to cultivate, consume and distribute marijuana. But 
to eliminate and above all control the violent 
behavior totally, they plead for pro-active 
marijuana consumption plan, perhaps by spraying 
hemp-particles over densely populated areas.  

The governments and their representatives could not 
believe the plan of the scientists in which they 
want to tackle the violence. They found it kind of 
ironic that the zero tolerance on marijuana led to a
pro-active marijuana consumption plan. 

At a secret meeting in Spain leaders from all over 
the world came together to talk about the violence 
and the break-trough of the scientists. Some were 
there physically and some were there virtually. It 
was called the F-20. The F-20 stands for the 20 
united countries and their leaders. 

You can see 4 tables with at each table 5 
representatives or a screen with a representative. 
The tables were settled in such way that one could 
see every person in the room. Some representatives 
found if funny to already light a joint to get in 
the mood of talking about legalization.

The representative of Uruguay stated (in Spanish) 
just before the meeting started: 

“If you all just followed what we did in 2013, none 
of this mayhem and loss of life would have happened.
But no, you all thought we were stupid and a lazy 
people. Who is stupid now?” 

Just after finishing the told-you-so speech, the 
representative of North-Korea started talking: 

“We have never outlawed marijuana and my people is 
always smiling and happy. No violence or unjust 
except the propaganda in the media of the US 
regarding my rockets. Who believes that cow-shit 
anyways?”  



Representative
of China

Representative
of US

Representative
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Representative
of US

Representative
of China

Representative
of US

Representative
of China
Representative
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Representative
of India. 

Representative
of China

The chairman of the meeting: which was a 
representative of China called the meeting to a 
order to commence with the normal proceedings. 

“We are not here to point fingers or to hold told 
you speeches to each others. What is done, is done. 
None could have foreseen this and that is why we are
to figure out how we can implement the plan of the 
scientists and how to maintain peace and prosperity”

“Are you saying that we should cancel the War on 
Terror and replace it with the War on Violence?” 

“Are you bloody mad? Haven't you killed enough 
people in the Middle-East and now you are suggesting
to start another war with a different name?”

“Hold your horses, you Irish prick. I'm just making 
a suggestion. We don't need to use violence while 
waging war on violence. We can use drones.” 

“Keep it civil, Mr Osisi. We are all here to solve 
the violence, not create some more. And to do so, we
need to make the cultivation of hemp legal for 
everybody. Second we need make sure farmers produce 
enough to satisfy the whole market including the 
zombies. And third we need to educate people that it
is of the utmost importance to consume hemp. But 
first we need to initiate the plan of hemp-spray 
through “chem-trail-planes”” 

“So we need a war on not using hemp, is that correct
, Mr Chairman?” 

“If you want to put it like that, then it is fine.” 

“You American people can only reason in terms of 
war. If it doesn't implicate war it doesn't concern 
you. I pity your constituency”  

“Be careful to not generalize the spokesmen of the 
meeting-members. After all we are here to initiate 
peace and unity and not death and destruction.” 

“How about religion? Does anybody think religion of 
their constituency could be a problem to initiate 
the plan?” 
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of Holland

“No, only if it is kosher weed and a withheld during
the Sabbath off course.” 

“Same here, only if it is halal hemp and a withheld 
during the Holy month Ramadan off course.” 

“Noted, exception on Israeli and Muslim-countries. 
Do Christian or secular countries have some withheld
issues or something?”

Everybody in the room remained calm and looked at 
each other. Suddenly someone moved the chair a 
grabbed the mic and stated the next thing. 

“Yes, Mr Chairman. I have an objection on the 
spraying matters. On Christmas our Holy Pope wishes 
to stay sober. No spraying on Christmas for us, 
thank you very much.”

“Exception noted. Any questions further?”  

“So if I understand this correctly. We need to use 
airplanes filled with weed-particles to spray on the
people, everywhere. Is that correct? Let's say we 
have the equipment, how do we know it is effective 
and it's not some weed blowing in the wind?”

“Uhmm, Mr Snoepin. In the past we have tested the 
effectiveness of special kinds of elements to 
manipulate certain energy waves. I cannot go further
into detail except that it was for project AAARP. 
But let us not dwell on the matter. In our test we 
have successfully tested the effectiveness of a 
airborne-vaccination on human beings. I am more than
happy to share our findings.”

“But have you also used weed as a base in your 
airborne-vaccinations?” 

“Actually, we have one time, by accident. We made 
quite a run with our task-force taking down hemp-
farms. We started to carry loads of weed, which we 
sometimes burned, sometimes we sold it back and this
one we time we extracted all the essentials and 
poured that in huge tanks for the periodic airborne-
vaccination.” 
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“Can anyone tell me how it looks when the planes are
in the air and spraying?”

“I can tell you something about that. When the 
planes are in the and spraying on a clear sky, you 
clearly can see white lines filled with the desired 
substance. A minute later the lines get thicker and 
wider and a half hour later it’s mixed with the 
atmosphere and little is visible of the original 
line. People especially bloggers could start talking
about the lines in the sky and that we are 
conspiring against people but with mocking birds 
trolls and experts we can control the discussion 
online.”

“It’s nice to hear that you guys have an advanced 
tactics for this kind of military procedure. We 
don’t need more panic or a violation of trust from 
our voters.”

“What could someone who is subjected to this 
spraying be feeling? And how long does it take for 
the desired effects after spraying?”

“I have witness the spraying at first hand. I can 
easy tell you that within the hour you will start to
feel the effects. This could be euphoria, extreme 
calmness and constant laughter. It’s like running 
through a field of hemp without running through a 
field of hemp. It’s a warm, fuzzy feeling.”

“What do you mean running through a field of hemp? I
haven’t actually run through a field of hemp. Is 
there another way you could describe the feeling?”

“Well, actually no. Perhaps it is time for you time 
to actually run through a field of hemp. After all 
it is legal now. Oops I am sorry. I forget, nothing 
grows on Iceland.”

“Mr. Fukke, could you please send us all a detailed 
rapport about the best planes to use and the way you
extracted the weed and turned it into a liquid.” 

“Off course. That is no problem. Consider it done.”
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“Don't mention nothing about project AAARP. Got it?”

“Relax, man. I won't mention a thing about the 
secret project AAARP.”

“Mr, Chairman, I’ve got an good idea for areas where
the violence is really is spinning out of control. “

“Well, lets hear it, Mr Kim Joint M. It cannot be 
any weirder than the scientist plans or can it?”

“I let you be the judge of that. I don’t think that 
anybody is not informed about our rocket launches. 
It’s has been reported very intensively. But that is
not the point. Those rocket tests were just a 
diversion. Due to this emergency I will reveal 
something what could give us back our control of 
peace.”

“Let me guess, you guys do have weapons of mass 
destruction?” 

“No, Mr Osisi. We have something better than that. 
Somewhere in history our scientists have developed a
bomb which unlike any bomb is quite practical. 
Every bomb could be considered to be quite 
practical, because its new functions. Why only see a
bomb as something created to destroy its surrounds? 
Why not use it's expanding force as a way to 
transport goods and make communication via the 
internet possible? This is something we just 
stumbled upon while we were looking next nuclear 
bomb. “

“Where are you going with this?”

“If you let me finish I could get to the point. As I
was saying: we are in possession of a bombing 
technology what could solve our violence without any
loss of life. The scientists found it quite funny 
when coming up with the name for this kind of 
technology: weapons of mass intoxication. Let me 
give you a small tour of this technology. In the 
early days of our community we often used sticks, 
maze and a hard time in jail to discourage people 
from protesting the government. The tools we used 
often backfired and then we had to make up cases to 



Representative
of Russia

Representative
of North-Korea

Representative
of US

Representative
of China

Representative
of Japan

Representative
of China

Representative
of North-Korea

Representative
of US

prosecute some and kill others to maintain the 
peace. After my father I choose to do things 
differently. Instead of countering the physical 
energy of the collective we address the 
psychological dynamics behind a person. And what a 
result we got back. If you hit someone physically , 
his or her belief does not fade in contrarily it 
strengthens but if you intoxicate him of her they 
start to reevaluate their actions and stop the 
violence. “

“How long are u in possession of this technology? 
Could this also be used on military personnel?” 

“Yes off course. We tested it in the Vietnam-war on 
the invading forces to discourage the use of violent
behavior. At that point it was still in developing 
mode but it helped the people of Vietnam quite well.
Our intelligence told us at the time that American 
military soldiers felt exponentially bad over the 
Vietnam war and started slacking.” 

“How dare you interfere with our plans? This is an 
act of war.” 

“Mr. Osisi hold your horses. This is something what 
happened almost 50 years ago. All information what 
is now revealed cannot be used as pretext to war. 
What happened, happened.” 

“The question is: Do we have areas filled with 
violence where our police officers cannot come 
easily or our chem trails planes are not sufficient 
or effective enough?”

“I think we still have violence problems in large 
chunks of the middle east and Africa. We could start
there.” 

“The weapons of mass intoxication aka WMI are very 
safe and environmentally friendly. It will not 
damage any infrastructure, hurt any life organism or
leave a mess. It is very clean, efficient and most 
of all very effective. “

“Are we really about to give North Korea the 
clearance to legally bomb the Middle East and 
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Africa? Has everybody gone crazy? Are we smoking 
crazy weed? “

“Mr. Osisi, please watch your blood pressure and 
chill. Take a hit from the crazy weed and sit down 
unless you have a better to address the problems at 
hand. Btw. I am smoking Bubba Kush.” 

“Mr. Kim Joint M. Could you further elaborate about 
the launch and detonation of the weapons of mass 
intoxication? Do you have some images for us to 
show?” 

“Yes of course”

The representative of North Korea shows an image of 
a weapon of mass intoxication in full use. Instead 
of the usual mushroom figure, you now can see a red,
yellow green wave over the clouds. To be effective 
it has to be detonated in the air. The beginning 
starts a green flash what is totally harmless for 
one’s eyes, according to Kim Joint M. 

“This is quite promising material. And your main 
intoxicant is ?”

“Hemp off course. What do you mean versatile? Most 
the bombs we create are hemp-based.” 
 
“I see. How could I be not knowing?” 

“It’s quite the century to be a hemp plant. Let ‘s 
put it for a vote. Anybody against.” 

The representatives of US, South Korea and Nepal 
raising their hands to show their disapproval. The 
representatives from South Korea and Nepal only 
raised their hands to please Mr. Osisi. 

“3 against. Who thinks we should North Korea a 
chance?”

17 yays received from the representatives. Mr. Osisi
falls from his chair and pulls with him the 
tablecloth and the bottle of water falls. The water 
splashes on his pants and gives an image of someone 
who could have pissed his pants a couple of minutes 
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ago. 

The representatives from Latin America, Europe, Asia
and the Middle East start laughing about the 
unfortunately accident. Joints started getting lid 
and the smoke started to fill the room. 

“I would like to thank you all for coming. This 
meeting is hereby concluded.” 

Everybody was looking at each other and nobody 
seemed to bother the pro-active plan. So the meeting
was concluded and they started to make arrangements.
 
Somewhere on a distant military airstrip planes are 
taxing to fly off. The military industrial base is 
equipped with an extended airstrip to give large 
planes the ability to land. Fully equipped with 
strong led lights that automatically are activated 
when the sun is down.

They used common passengers planes like the 747 but 
then specially modified to accommodate the special 
cargo they were releasing in the air. Before 
entering the base by car you have to go through 
military borders and like any military base it’s 
penetration is quite impossible due to an electric 
fence.

A military vehicle nears the check-in. A military 
guard gives the driver a stop sign and the driver 
stops before the barrier.

“Identification and reason of visit, please.”

“Here you go, soldier.”

After the reading through the papers, the military 
guard recognizes, the just stopped the general. The 
general.

“Are you almost done, son. I sort of have an 
emergency.”

“Certainly, sir. I apologize for the inconvenience. 
Please continue.”
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While he salutes the general and the barrier is 
lifted. The general drives to the office, gets out 
of the car and walks to the office. Two military 
personnel who just left the office, meet him and 
give him a salute.

“At ease, soldier.”

The general enters the building puts his cap of and 
holds it under his arms. He then makes a clicking 
sound with his shoes in front of the reception. The 
reception is occupied with a soldier who seems to be
having a lot of fun interacting with his phone.

“Hmm.”

“Haven’t you listened to what I said. If you want to
start the engine, you have to keep it at least 10 
second on …Oh sorry sir. How can I help you?”

“I am looking for the commanding officer, Mr Blaze.”

“Off course. Do you have an appointment?”

He asks the general with the necessary hesitation

“Listen up, son. My visit here is of the utmost 
importance. It is a matter of national security. Now
tell me where can I find the commanding officer or 
I’ll have you court-martial ed.”

“I am sorry, sir. You can find Mr Blaze and the end 
of the hall on your right. I’ll just let him know 
you are coming.”

“Don’t bother.”

The general continues his way to the office of Mr 
Blaze and the soldier on the reception quickly 
phones Mr Blaze to notify him of the presence of the
general. The door opens and you can see the 
commanding officer quickly puts down the phone. 

“General, may I welcome you at base 420A.” 

“Thank you, you may sit.” 
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“How can I help you today, general? “

“I need to brief you. We have new orders. The 
incentive to control human behavior via climate-
engineering has been deprioritized due the situation
at hand.” 

“I see.” 

“We are no longer spraying the usual substances like
barium and aluminum but now we only use fine liquid 
THC particles. Otherwise known as weed, marijuana, 
cannabis. Well I don't think I should tell you 
something about weed. Well should I?”

Before the surprising commanding officer could 
process the latest news, suddenly the phone rings. 
The barrier soldier notices him of the fact that a 
dozen trucks just arrived. 

“That should be the special shipment I got shipped 
to this base. I don't think there should be problem 
processing all that weed, don't you think?” 

“I don't think so. We got 10 planes ready to go. We 
can cover 200 acres within two hours. All I need are
the coordinates.”  

“That is good to hear. Any questions?” 

“Well, sir. Weed sir? Isn't a little expensive way 
to get a bunch a people high?”

“Let me be frank with you. When I heard it first I 
myself found it kind of ludicrous but the longer I 
think about the more sense it makes. It's not about 
getting people high but about paralyzing the 
violence. In current situations expenses have no 
meaning because we have no viable unit of 
measurement. The people are the capital and after 
all these are direct orders from representatives of 
the people.”

“I see.”

“The government has already started stimulating 
farmers to grow marijuana. But not only farmers, 
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it's legal for everybody. And with operation it 
looks it's mandatory.”

“Or a free high. Nothing wrong with that. Finally 
some tax money put to good use.”

“Ain't that the truth.”

Farmers worldwide got an incentive to grow weed 
instead of corn, soy, wheat, cotton or any crop with
a normal yield. Little by little whole country 
fields transferred from ordinary crops to weed 
crops. 

Somewhere on a distant farm field two farmers look 
up and see the white stripes on the blue sky.

“What is going on with these airplanes? Are they 
using new fuel or something cause it looks funny and
very visible.”

“Funny that you would say, but I don’t think there 
is anything weird about these airplanes. I have seen
these stripes for years. It’s just those contrail 
rails that new planes usually leave behind on a 
certain altitude.”

“Is that so? Guess I never paid a lot of attention 
to it. And on a clear day like today it does get the
attention, especially with those…contrail rails, you
say.”

“You’ll get used to it. Normally if it is cloudy 
nobody is noticing them but on a clear day…The weird
thing is that after about an hour I get a warm and 
fuzzy feeling. Just like I was running through the 
hemp-fields. Do you know what I am saying?”

“I know what you are saying and I want to know what 
you are smoking because I won't that stuff. Hahaha”

“Hahaha, very funny farm-boy.”

“How do you call that stuff? Running weed, plain old
weed or “plane-shit” weed?” 

They continue discussing and laughing away 
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conspiracies the government is or is not involved in
while the world around them changes dramatically. 
 
The whole incentive of growing weed eliminated the 
need for pesticides, the destruction of rain forest 
or even the GMO seeds. The economy of the people was
raising and the land slowly restored with the 
cultivation of hemp, which balanced nature and 
furthermore the population of bees.

Even the so-called global climate change became a 
thing of the past and the poisonous radiation levels
dropped significantly worldwide. A lot of people 
felt like they were high on cannabis despite not 
actively smoking or consuming it. They were unaware 
about the plan of their governments to issue hemp-
particles over it's people with chem-trail-planes.  

Some people mentioned their extreme levels of 
calmness on media and friends. Marketing personnel 
started to take notice and made a special ad for 
people with this feeling. 

“Do you sometimes feel that you are running through 
a gigantic hemp-field? Then you are not along. 
Thousands have reported this feeling on blogs, 
friends and other media. You don't have to be 
alarmed. I you have this feeling, know it's going to
be great day. Set Bryan Adams with summer of 69 on 
repeat and order your chocolate bar. Just scan this 
code you on your screen with your phone and within 
the hour you can treat your yourself on something 
sweet. Order now.”

An new era of green innovation started to excel and 
taking on momentum. Production and wealth among the 
people rose quite significantly and bloggers started
to call this the Golden-Green century. Due to its 
versatility, weed in society started to make 
industrialists out of ordinary men. Entrepreneurs 
started to use the hemp fiber in clothing, housing, 
electronics, medicine and even transportation. 

Where one was adjust to see a car being developed in
a factory. Nowadays one could just cultivate some 
weed and print it with a 3d printer. The weed fiber 
was the base material for the printing of cars, 



engines, tools and even electronics. And hemp-oil 
started to become a serious alternative for 
petroleum due to the reinvention of the combustion 
engine.  

With weed as the base material in industry, 
governments lost the need to invade and control 
strategic energy sources, in foreign countries to 
secure their expenses. This led in turn to an 
outbreak of peaceful behavior. 

The scientists plan worked so well that governments 
were astonished at the sight. Like most governments 
they taxed the fruits of their citizens and with the
extinction of war and violent conflicts they lost a 
great deal of income, but gained quite well under 
the hemp legalization. Even the zombies who were 
normally quite violent seemed happy and content. 

Determined to make an extra buck the governments 
conspired a very lucrative plan. 
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Due to the successful implementation of the hemp-
spray plan the F-20 would take the hemp to a whole 
new level. 

In the mountains of Switzerland the F-20 held a new 
meeting to reevaluate the initiated plans. There was
euphoric and relaxed vibe in the air. Most of the  
members had problems holding it together and some 
were on a constant laughing spree but few felt they 
were losing control over the people. 

“Gentlemen, peeps, dudes. Please focus and listen 
up. This is very serious.”

“Very serious indeed. Hemp penetrated pretty every 
market we used to dominate and control. From 
petroleum to transport and medicine. How can we 
regain our strategic advantage over the people if we
allow such industrial freedom?” 

“Is that the leader of the free West I hear talking 
about control and less freedom? How ironic?”

“What did you expect from our policy? I don't see 
how free happy men could be a problem for us.”
 
“Let me explain. It's not that we are against 
freedom but we are against total freedom in it's 
absolute meaning and depth. Were they given total 
freedom they could challenge our existence and the 
authority of the state.”

“I don't see how that could be a problem. We would 
have more days off instead of governing people that 
are autonomous by nature”

“From all leaders I didn't expected you to be so 
ignorant. Didn't you get educated about the French 
revolution? Do you even know what happened to the 
leaders of the country in that time? 

“If I remember it correctly the guillotines got 
head, a lot of head.“ quite ambiguously 

“It never entered my head.”
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“The revolution brought to a head.“

“Why are you guys talking about? I can't make head 
nor tails of this.” 

“I do think for most people this joke will go over 
their heads.“

While some leaders found the response of the 
representative of England quite funny, the 
representative of France was not amused and 
responded. 

“French revolution or not but the English are still 
bad at making good jokes. Perhaps it has something 
to do with the English kitchen.”

“Gentlemen, please let us focus on the agenda. We 
still have a lot to discuss. We must keep our head.”

“Why don't we USE our head? 

“Exactly, we shouldn't waste our head start. We need
to control that which makes people happy and 
prosper. And that is currently the weed.”

“What are you suggesting, Mr Osisi?”

“We need to call for martial law. And we need to set
up a law which states that everybody needs to 
consume marijuana because it is a matter of national
security. And we need to set up a task force which 
oversees this implementation.”

“Are you calling for a Mandatory Marijuana-program? 
How bizarre?”

“Well wait a minute are you saying that everybody 
must consume marijuana or else he or she is a 
criminal?”

Members of the meeting started to talk about the 
plan and the more they thought about it, the more 
sense it made to them. 

“But how about children and people who are somehow 
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allergic to it?”

“Off course we can make an exception for people 
under the age of 18 and people who are allergic to 
it. We are not evil or something. I am just trying 
to save humanity from it's own hatred. And if it is 
through mandatory marijuana then mandatory marijuana
it is, my fellow members.”

“Let's put the plan to a vote. First of all: Who is 
against the mandatory marijuana plan?”

Nobody raised it's hand of objected against it. 

“Well, that was quite surprising. Who is for the 
mandatory marijuana plan? 

And then everybody raised it's hand in favor of the 
plan. 

“With 20 yay's and zero nay's the mandatory 
marijuana plan is hereby approved and accepted. 
Congratulations, my fellow members with this latest 
achievement.”

Back in the hemp prohibition days a police officer 
used to control an area on the presence of illegal 
cultivation of hemp and use of marijuana.

Now they planned for a mandatory consumption and 
cultivation plan of marijuana to all guaranteeing a 
violence free world.
So the governments did a 180 on the war on hemp in 
just a couple of years. The war on using hemp became
a war on not using hemp. And to enforce the war on 
not using hemp they created a special task force 
dedicated to uphold the new standards of the hemp 
policy. 

An example of a hemp raid would look like this:If a 
hemp-officer notices some plants in window or garden
what wasn't hemp, he would knock on the door and ask
he or she why they weren't growing hemp. It was a 
tactic often used to provoke a hostile response. And
if responded hostile, he would immediately use his  
hemp-gun filled with highly-concentrated THC-
particles what resulted in laughter and friendly 
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dialogue. 

“Hahahaa, I am sorry officer. How silly I was not to
cultivate hemp and had some boring tomatoes instead.
I did not had any hemp seed and I consider myself a 
hemp-cultivating noob”

“Don't worry about it, Mr. I am here to serve and 
cultivate. Here you go. I always have some hemp-
seeds on me and a DIY brochure for my brave 
citizens. And If you are having problems growing the
hemp plants, just give me call and we both look how 
to improve the health of your plants. That's after 
why we here for.”

“Aaaah, can't you stay for some time? To serve and 
cultivate you say. I was just making dinner. Would 
you care to join me? Perhaps you can cultivate some 
nice stories to me about your work?”

“Thanks for the offer, Mr. You are to kind but I 
have to serve and save my fellow-men from violent 
soberness. But I am off on Saturday's. Why don't you
then give me call and we could chill and reminisce 
all about it.”

The task force was specialized in locating anti-hemp
dissidents, men or women who weren’t taking the 
appropriate dose of hemp and people who favored 
strong alcohol beverages over a strong hemp 
beverage. Or people who were stuck in their tobacco 
or heroin addiction. 

A couple of young guys hanging in the streets with 
their skateboard just chilling. A couple of the guys
were smoking common tobacco cigarettes. And suddenly
an weed-officer came by and notices the smell of the
tobacco-cigarette.

“Excuse me, fellows. But is that tobacco-cigarettes 
you are smoking?”

“Yes officer. Is there any problem?”

“Well, I see multiple cigarettes so I see multiple 
problems. Don't you know that is very dangerous for 
you health and society to smoke tobacco-cigarettes? 



Young man

Officer Kamal

Young man(2)

Officer Kamal

Young man(3)

Officer Kamal

Young man(4)

Officer Kamal

Young man(2)

Young man(4)

Young man

Young man(3)

Officer Kamal

Why don't you use hemp instead? We still got zombies
running loose. I have got some, free of charge off 
course”

“But if I use hemp now, I get tired and I still must
go home”

“Don't worry about that. I have “Not-Tired” weed. 
Here you go”

“And if I use hemp now while skating, I lose my 
balance.”

“I have got something for that. It's the “Keep-
Balanced” weed.”

“But officer, when I use hemp my eyes get red and it
is irritating”

“No problems, my son. I have “No-Red Eyes” weed for 
that.”

“And officer, when I use hemp I got the munchies and
I don't have any food with me. So that is problem 
for me now. Do you also have something for that?”

“Off course, I do. I have the “No-Munchies” weed 
especially for times that you run out of food.”

“Wow officer, you are the best. This weed is 
amazing. I feel so balanced right now.”

“And I don't feel hungry right now.”

“And I don't feel tired right now.”

“And I don't have red-eyes right now.”

“It's all my pleasure. You are the future of this 
country and you are my paying expenses. This is the 
least that I could do for my younger generation. For
now I would like to conclude that next I will give 
you guys a ticket if I catch you guys smoking 
tobacco-cigarettes. There just ain't now excuse to 
smoke something else than weed. Stay high, smoke 
weed and vapor weed to clean your lungs from time to
time. Peace”
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Eventually the streets started to change. Liquor-
stores were replaced with hemp-stores, serving 
mostly hand wrapped joints, small and big vapors and
fruit-juice blends. People started to wear bright-
colored clothes. It was as if the sixties came back 
to life.  

Penalties given on misconduct were denominated in 
weed. For example: If one was sober and perceptible 
for violent behavior they could get a penalty of 
paying 50 gram of marijuana which directly benefited
the government and the user therapeutically by 
cultivating, hence helping both in the process. 

So if someone was walking all sober and perceptible 
for violence and got himself a ticket from the Weed 
Police for example not greeting or smiling, he or 
she needed to cultivate himself out of the ticket. 

With one cannabis plant you could get almost 250 
grams over a time span of 5 months. Depending on the
misconduct the penalty could rise to 1 kg of hemp 
and that is heavy misconduct like fighting or 
mistreating another human being.       

The special task force were so successful in their 
approach to reduce the use of alcohol and tobacco in
traffic, that drunk-fatalities went down 
exponentially. And on the other hand increased the 
use of hemp in traffic that furthermore reduced 
fatalities by an staggering 300 hundred percent. A 
result so astonishing that even the hemp scientists 
could not even pinpoint the causation of the reduced
fatalities. 

Studies years later would show that people driving 
hemp-high are more precarious. They have zero 
tendency to hurry up to a location and more relaxed 
and thus more focused and less stressed. Furthermore
they welcomed the sight of a traffic jam. 

People in a traffic jam would react to traffic as 
follows:

”Are we really in a traffic jam? I love traffic 
jams. Let's go outside and start a BBQ and pick-nick
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put on some music and greet our traffic jam 
neighbors. I am so excited”. 

“Yeah, why not? It is just madness to drive to a 
building where everybody just locks himself and 
doing work that could be done from everyplace 
because of the interconnected WiFi-networks”

“Yeah, duuh and we are not in Sparta. But first; 
Where did you put my laptop? I'll just send a notice
that I, I am sorry, that we are going to work from 
traffic-jam today. Could you initiate the solar-
power modus and rise the automatic WiFi-wind-
generator from the rooftop. Then we are all set to 
work.”

But the real achievement of this task force was the 
elimination of hatred and conflicts worldwide, 
including those in the Middle East. They taught 
their officers that they could only achieve 
happiness and peace if everyone on earth would use 
hemp and illuminate his or her heart.  

Their famous hemp-raid were very effective in 
solving the Palestine-Israel conflict. By the end of
their raid, which included bombing the lands with 
very concentrated marijuana-powder and hemp-seeds 
which left everybody happy and peaceful. Jews and 
Palestinians started to accept one-another and break
down the ridiculous wall which divided them. The 
murder-rate went down exponentially and the 
happiness went up exponentially. 

This achievement was so significant for people all 
over the world that they changed the law, in which 
they enacted that everybody must consume hemp and 
cultivate hemp. The hemp-raid became a standard 
operation in war-torn places in Africa, Asia and 
Latin America.



Spring 2020 – The Rise of The Weed Police
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The task force was so successful in their efforts 
that they replaced all departments of defense. There
was no need for soldiers because of the absence of 
war. There was no need for traffic jam police 
because of the lack of violent misconducts in 
traffic. 

There was no need for murder-investigators because 
there were no more murders. There was no need for 
security because everybody was happy. The task force
was later named the Weed-Police. 
Their credo was: 

”Grow hemp, use hemp and be “hemppy””.

Their success was so well known and well-expected 
that every young boy or girl wanted to be part of 
the Weed-Police. The officers were equipped with 
weapons of mass happiness. 

They used special hemp-weapons filled with bullets 
of marijuana which at impact would result in a zero 
probability of tissue damage but a hundred percent 
probability of a marijuana induced person with the 
full relaxation and harmoniousness effect on 
community. 

As we zoom in on four weed-officers talking about 
their daily business:

“Jo man, look what I just got: It's the latest 
handgun WP3000 from Weed & Wesson. It has an more 
accurate impact-trajectory. So if someone is 
somewhat aggressive this makes sure he or she will 
be higher than me.”

“I don't know if that is a good thing or a bad 
thing.”

“Yeah, what's wrong with your old one? You know the 
WP2000.”

“There is nothing wrong with the WP2000 except that 
it made me too high. I couldn't explain my use of 
weed-force. And sometimes I stutter and the person 
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who I just shot starts laughing even more.” 

“Well. Mission complete, I would say.”

“Not exactly, because sometimes on a heavy night, I 
myself have problems getting trough the nights. The 
gun made me high and kept me high.”

“So change the caliber and choose a different string
of weed what kills violence and keeps energy.”

“Easy for you to say but it was impossible to change
the caliber. And that's why I choose this one. It 
can do both.”

“Perhaps in the future, you should think about a 3d 
printer, cause I just draw my ideal gun and then 
print it.”

“Not everybody has rich parents who can buy their 
son a 3d printer. You know what a 3d printer costs?”

“You don't have to. I can print it for you if you 
just send a prototype and I'll print it for you. 
Free of charge for you Paulo” 

“Wow, that would be sweet. As soon as I have 
something completed, I will let you know.”

“Jo Paulo, Did you have the chance to test your new 
wp3000?”

“Well to be honest with you. When I woke my dog and 
my cat started being very aggressive. You know what 
I am mean. And as a officer of the law I must upheld
the law even in my own home.”

“So you shot your dog and cat in the morning before 
coming to work.”

“Yes, off course. Violence is not tolerated in my 
house even from animals. I must set an example even 
its with a “wake n bake”.”

“Jo Kamal, can you please pass the officers-joint?”

“Oh pardon me. I lose quite the feeling of time when
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I hold the officers-joint. It's like a time machine,
man. Here you go, it's good man.”  

“No problem. I know exactly what you mean. But you 
are awfully quit. Is there something on your mind? 

“Well actually, that's funny that you ask me. I was 
wondering something quite intriguing”

“Well, lets hear it.”

“What if you were king of Japan and had to privilege
of changing the name of the country to Japania in 
order to promote tourism and stimulate the economy. 
I wonder if this could work in real life. Just like 
changing the name of Spain into Ispiza to attract 
more tech-startups to the country.”

“Uhhmmm. Let me think about it.”

“It could easily work for Japan but for Spain I 
don't know. Do people really just look at the name 
of the country and decide of they want to go visit?”

“So we are doing what if's now? Let me give you 
another what if. What if we didn't need to vote for 
people and instead constructed a political system 
where one would be able to vote on subjects on a 
local, national and international level? What if we 
used sound money in our trade instead of currency 
that favors only a small amount of people? 

Suddenly a female voice calls an police code through
the mics. “Code 420 on Ferguson street”

“Time to test my new weapon. I can't wait. Let's 
roll. We take this up another time.”

“LET'S BRING THE PEACE”
   
The four officers ran to their hemp-oil driven car 
mobiles and went to the violent outbreak. On arrival
they directly knew what happened. An expensive store
where all the famous people get their shoes is 
having a sale and the women are fighting over some 
shoes. 
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The moment has come for Officer Paulo to test his 
weapon and launches a couple of shots towards the 
crowds. Suddenly the women stop fighting and are 
instead helping each other and suggesting that the 
other should take the last pare shoes. 

“I guess it works. Look at them. From violent 
animals to happy hippies.”

“Yes, it works great man. They stopped being violent
and I am still sort of sober.”

“Not for long. I sense a lit of bit violence with 
you when calming the crowds. Perhaps it is a good 
idea to take some hits from this good-job joint.”

Meanwhile Officer Jay is in the middle of the crowd 
helping some ladies carry some bags because they 
feel very happy and funny. 

“Just relax, ladies. Everything is going to be fine.
Just follow me to my colleagues.”

“Such a hansom and friendly officer.” 

“Tell me about it.”

“Nice job fellows.”

“Where were you, man. You missed all the action.”

“In-contrarily I haven't missed any action. I was 
helping out these pretty ladies who were/are a 
little bit dazed by the weed hence my help.”

“Wow, I see. Pretty is an understatement.”

“Well, thank you officer. You are not bad yourself.”

“Are we ready to roll? Do the ladies need a ride 
home or something?”

“But wait, we are missing Mary Jane and Wanda. They 
went shopping with us. Let me call them or wait I 
can see them. MJ!!!! Wanda!!! Over here!!!'” 
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“Jooohooo Mary Jane!!!! Wanda!!! Here we are.”

The pretty young ladies run to their two girlfriends
and greet them as girls greet each other. 

“Where were you guys? You know I was craving for 
those beautiful pare of shoes but then I saw a 
beautiful hummingbird and realized that I have 
enough shoes. Then I turned around and you two were 
gone. I only saw Wanda looking like she saw dwarfs.”

“What do you mean, to exaggerate things. Why don't 
you just go and write a novel while you at it. Were 
there also orks in your story?” 

“Why are you standing here with these gentle 
officers? Is something wrong?”

“Nothing is wrong. Kim and Kelly felt kind of dizzy 
after the weed-shootings so I offered to help with 
their stuff.”

“If you ladies need a ride, you'd better say so. 
Because we finished our job here and are about to 
light a good-job joint up.” 

“Care to join us? We can go to a quite place and so 
I can do a interview about this incident. I need 
your input to file a report.”

“This report could save lives and perhaps even some 
nice kittens.”

“That is totally correct. It could even save an 
adorable little puppy.”

“I love kittens so much. I was wondering of getting 
one..”

“I love puppy's so much. You guys we need to do 
this.”

“Well hop in then.”

The ladies hop in the car of the officers and the 
officers drive to a quite place next to a lake. 
Because it was a hot day they went for a swim and 
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invited the ladies to join them. After having some 
fun in the water they sit next to the water and 
talking about the events of the day. Officer Jay 
started hitting it of with Kim and spend a lot of 
time with her.  

“I totally didn't expect the day to turn out like 
this.” While she lights up her after shopping joint

“You mean, getting high with police officers or 
giving away exclusive shoes.”

“What shoes?”

“I am just getting used at the fact that you guys 
are now making sure people stay high instead of low.
That is so funny. If anyone told me like five years 
ago that at a certain point in time police would 
give me free joints and centralize all their solving
power around a plant. I would call them crazy. And 
look at us now.”

“Life is full of surprises.”

“Exactly, my pistol is now full with weed instead of
lead and I prefer it this way. It's lighter, more 
effective and humane”

“Back in the days people were full of shit, 
especially the leaders who sold their constituency 
out.”

“But it's also full of meaning. Hadn't they sold the
people out? There would be no violence outbreak and 
without a global violence outbreak, we perhaps would
not even know each other. How funny is that?”

“You would almost think that someone is creating 
this reality by his sheer willpower.”

Meanwhile the group hears something behind the 
bushes. Out of curiosity and concern they render a 
look. There they find Officer Jay and Kim making 
love. 

“Is this how weed officers set up a file report?” 
while laughing at her naked girlfriend. 
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“Well, that escalated quickly.”

The group then leaves the passionate duo alone for a
couple of minutes. Suddenly Officer Jay jumps out of
the bushes and says the following. 

“Mai o mai. What do I love my job. Is there still 
some joint circulating? 

“Off course there is joint circulating, don't be 
silly. You know that weed-availability is matter of 
national security.”

“But what about me? Have you forgotten about me?” 

“Off course, not. You know it's just you, me and the
weed.”

To promote the mandatory marijuana policy even 
further the brightest minds of advertising came 
together and launched a new social media challenge. 
They called it the high-fie-challenge; one must take
a picture of oneself and a  mature hemp plant. The 
high-fie was so successful that within a couple of 
weeks everybody was taking highfies. It surpassed 
the success of the ice-bucket challenge. First 
growers, then rappers, then hipsters, bikers, 
politicians, single parents, followed by the 
elderly. The success of the high-fie helped the hemp
plant integrate in normal households. 

Surprised by the success of the high-fie-challenge, 
marketers started developing new forms of 
advertising to sell their products. Billboards with 
text “Get a mortgage with a discount interest. Call 
your banker now” got replaced with “If you don’t 
smoke Tasty Bud, you will never meet a nice Stud”. 

“If you want some happy dayz, try our a special 
haze”.

Commercials started changing to adjust to it’s new 
customers. A commercial on TV goes as follows:

Two girls talking about their plans in the weekend.
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“So what are you going to do in the weekend? Any 
plans?”

“I don’t know. Last weekend was wild. I think I’m 
just gonna chill this weekend”

“You wanna come by. I’ll make some drinks. “

“I don’t feel like drinking this weekend. I have 
seen enough alcohol for a while. It’s so 
superficial.”

“Oh wait a minute. I know what U need. You need some
social depth. You need some weekend-weed.”

“That is a good idea. Actually I was considering 
getting high before going to the market, get some 
fruit and vegetables. Make some tasty dishes, watch 
some nice movies and perhaps have deep conversations
about life. I could make some nice herb tea and my 
weekend is perfect. Off course you are more than 
welcome.”

“That sounds very appealing. You know what: Fuck the
drinks. I wanna get high with you this weekend.”

Suddenly a Jamaican salesman appears on the TV-
screen stating:” If you want a high weekend this 
weekend just stop by our local High Shop on fifth 
and Avenue. We got the best weekend weed for the 
best prices. So stop by and get your weekend weed 
for the best prices. We have a special offer on 
special haze, an ounce for just 50 credits. So come 
and enjoy some of the best weed on the market. We 
also have some good coffee, healthy cookies, nuts 
and friendly personnel. Have a high weekend. Peace.”

Governments started to stimulate their citizen to 
buy and own a weed-farm. Banks started making crazy 
low-interest-mortgages for weed farms. You could 
even see queries from governments requiring their 
citizens to report any non-weed-friendly citizens, 
they might happen to know.  

The effect of a mandatory hemp policy was 
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undeniable. It changed the structure of control, 
hatred, commercialism and fearing thy neighbor-
mentality into a free, loving, sharing and fun 
loving community. 

Formal meetings from representatives all over the 
world started to making less and less sense. The 
representatives were often confused and euphoric. 
Little did they know that the THC-particles in the 
air reacted with the alcohol-beverages they drank.  

There was no police brutality only police affection.
Grumpy people were sometimes shot in the ass for not
greeting or not being happy. And sometimes hemp 
lovers were looking for an extra high and dared the 
police to shoot them high or give them some joint 
leaving them high and non-violent. 

The weed police had special officers offering 
cultivators help in yielding the most out of the 
cannabis plants and ways to use it, industrially, 
therapeutically, medicinally or just for fun.  

The weed police had also officers who were trained 
to hunt for zombies. The officers had dreadlocks 
which carried a immense scent of hemp. Equipped with
50 grams of weed, two weed-guns, 10 prerolled 
joints, 5 lighters, flashlight, sunglasses, nuts, 
chocolate, one bottle of water and one bottle of 
grapefruit-juice they filled all the prisons. 

After that they start to fill empty stadiums, 
schools and other buildings. To keep them all happy 
and sedate they got every day kilo's and kilo's hemp
to smoke and eat. 

The officers were a natural bait for the zombies, 
thanks to their hair. Where ever they went they left
a scent behind which lured the zombies out their 
hiding places. The scent made sure the zombies 
approached the officers in an relaxed manner. The 
officer would then offer the zombie a joint and 
escort him or her into the van to join the others. 

However the success of the zombie-hunters would 
result in a housing-problem for the zombies. Riots 
started to appear despite a fully controlled hemp 
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diet. Some zombies were often complaining that they 
didn't have enough space and privacy, others about 
the same food and weed everyday and the lack of 
perspective in life. 

“How can we live like this? This ain't no living.”

“There is no honor living like this. They think 
somehow that we are dead and not aware of our own 
existence. But the weed makes us aware.”

“And awareness is life. We need to let them know 
that we are alive despite being dead.”

“That is gonna be a hard job. Some of the humans who
are alive, are often unaware and thus dead despite 
being alive.”

“We need to break out and storm the police-stations 
and let them know that we want to live free. In a 
manner that see us fit.”

“Exactly. Just look at me. I urgently need a shower,
hair-make-over, some plastic surgery, an plastic and
something to cover my lungs.”

“As soon as we break out, you can do your healthcare
thing if you want to. I always say if it ain't 
broken don't fix it.”

“But it is, just look. When I take a toke my lungs 
swell-ow but can you see them holes? A little of air
just escapes, just with a tire. I need some kind of 
bandage to cover it.”

Here, let me help with that. Here, you got some 
skin. Let me spit on it make it stick. And tadaa. 
Take a hit. Let's test your lungs.”

“Vvvvvvt. I see no smoke coming out, now. But I 
don't think it's going to hold. A forget about it.”

“Maybe it's a good thing that you get that looked at
by an professional. But let us focus on our main 
goal: Our Freedom.”
“FREEEEEEDOM”
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“I'm filling ya, man. We don't belong here. We did 
not deserve this. Is it a crime to get sick?”

“NOOO”

“Is it a crime to want to be free?”

“NOOOO”

“Is it a crime to travel and see the world?”

“NOOOOO”

“Can they hold us in this cage against our will, now
we are aware? 

“NOOOOOO”

“So what do we want?”

“FREEDOM”!!”

“When do we want it?”

“NOW!!”

“Well, what are you waiting for?”

After that motivational speech the zombies started 
breaking down the doors. Security was not that heavy
because they considered an escape highly unlikely. 

The got the doors of the stadium open and the 
zombies ran like they never ran towards the police-
stations to make their escape and freedom official.
Streets filled with zombies declaring freedom and 
independence. 

Singing and dancing zombies everywhere. Police-
officers started to take notice of the zombies who 
were holding a smoke-in in front of the building. 
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Scientists also discovered that human beings that 
turned into a zombie after eating contaminated meat 
got non-violent on a cannabis diet. Furthermore it 
stopped the decay of meat on a cannabis diet. 

However riots and the economic problems from the 
last couple of years caused shortages of all kinds 
of things, including papers for the joints. As a 
solution John suggested to use the one en ten dollar
bill to wrap the weed in for the zombies. 

The zombies didn't seem to mind. So the zombies were
literally burning money while smoking. And due to 
irresponsible policies of the central bank the 
dollar bills were as valuable as the Bolivian 
dollars. 

The zombies offered the scientists a unique view how
cannabis worked and got absorbed by the body. Some 
zombies had no visible skin on their breast and 
stomach, showing the lungs and intestines while 
smoking or eating. 
Other zombies had missing parts of their skull, 
enabling scientists to examine the brain directly 
while smoking cannabis. 

A year later in the mountains of Switzerland the F-
20 held a another meeting to reevaluate the 
initiated plans. Most of them were drunk or high on 
happiness feasting their success around the world. 
The representative of the US became very popular but
he wasn't done. He would plead for another plan to 
gain more control. So he thought.

“I welcome you all for this new meeting on this 
beautiful day. But first I would like to 
congratulate you all with the success of the Weed 
Police. Thanks to the representative of US I can 
thankfully say that we have won the war on violence.
Even the wars in the Middle-East have ended 
including the persistent one in Israel-Palestine. I 
did not expect to witness this day in my lifetime. 
What a accomplishment, my fellow members. Well done.
An applause for the representative of the US who 
came with the plan.”
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The whole room started applauding and cheering for 
the representative of the US, while the chairman 
gives him the word.  

“Thank you, Mr chairman. You give me to much honor. 
I was trying to save humanity, not just my country 
but every country on the face of the earth.” 

“I am starting to like this new representative of 
the US.” 

“I know what you are saying. He is so much different
than the first impression I got from him.”

“Do you have something on the agenda or does anybody
have a solution for the zombies? I heard housing has
become a problem along with a possible zombie-
revolution.”

Suddenly a deep silence fell in the room. Nobody 
knew what to say or had a solution for the zombie-
problem. 

But then the representative of the US raised it's 
hand and started talking about a possible solution. 

“My fellow-members, the answer is quite clear. 
Before the mandatory marijuana plan the zombies were
a possible threat but now they are a part of 
society. They form no harm to my fellow men, in-
contrarily they could be of great value to our 
society. To excel as a society we need to rise above
our judgments against each other. We stopped 
discriminating black people, gay people,  
transgender people and religious people. Why 
shouldn't we stop discriminating dead people. They 
still have rights whether they are alive or dead. We
need to redefine the meaning of dead. Because they 
may seem dead but they are aware. They can walk, 
talk, run, dance, think and even have sex. Hashtag: 
Dead lives matter”

After the rant the fellow-members starting arguing 
heavily and reevaluating their point of views. Some 
found if quite disturbing, others found if quite 
liberating. 
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“Quite, please be quite. Anybody care to respond? 
Yes, Mr Farney.” 

“You see what to much cannabis does with person. You
are becoming delusional, Mr Osisi. Can you honestly 
say that you would trust a zombie with your 
children?”

“Off course, I just make sure he or she has enough 
marijuana to consume. Extended test have shown that 
a zombie would always choose marijuana over meat. I 
find it quite cheap that you would mention my 
marijuana use as a argument. Are you not on the same
doses as I am? 

“What are you exactly suggesting we do with the 
zombies?”

“Obviously we cannot kill them because they are from
a certain point of view already dead. But even if we
were able to, we shouldn't be hasty in these 
matters. Dead or not they still have rights. I would
like to see them reintegrate into our society.“
 
“I must say, your point of view is quite radical. Mr
Osisi. It is quite French. I love it”

“But how do arrange the practical things like: Do we
need to make an extra restroom for them or can we 
allow them in swimming pools, restaurants and 
hospitals?”

“We don't need to extra restrooms for the zombies. 
We don't need to make things more complicated than 
they already are. They are like us only they are 
partially dead, but they still got feelings to and 
if they want to go to the bathroom. They can choose 
any bathroom they see fit.”
 
“And how about hospital and hospital bills? Who is 
going to cover that? 

“That is the best part of the plan. We can launch a 
whole new system of healthcare for the zombies. We 
can call it Zombie Care Through this system and the 
dependence of zombies on it, we can give the economy
a boost. Think about all the plastic surgery and 
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trans plantations. This is what the world needs. 
This is what we need.”   

“It does make sense now if you put it like that”

“But who exactly is going to pay for all that 
healthcare, excuse me Zombie Care?”

“The zombies are off course and because they have a 
wider life-span, paying back bills of Zombie Care 
should not be a problem.”

“Let put it to a vote. Who is against the 
reintegration of zombies in our community?”

Forty members raised their hands still in doubt of 
the success rate of zombies in their society. 

“And who is for the reintegration of zombies in our 
community”

Over a hundred members raised their hands, thereby 
approving the plan. 

“Congratulations, this plan has been approved. With 
the current problem-solving rate we won't have 
problems at the next meeting. This meeting has been 
concluded.”

The governments and their representatives decided 
that it was a zombie right to reintegrate the human-
friendly zombies into society. 
This led to variety of questions regarding health 
issues like 

“Can a zombie use a sauna without causing problems 
for his fellow man? Can a zombie serve meals at a 
five star restaurant without disgusting his guests? 

“Can a zombie drive a car or operate on patients 
without eating his organs?” 

And philosophical issues like 

“Can a zombie die? Where can we as human-beings draw
the line between a living person and a dead person? 
Do zombies have a soul?”



These questions from human beings lived very well 
within the zombie-community and lead a whole zombie-
generation to do health-, theological- and 
philosophical studies in search for their inner 
zombie.  

And soon you would see zombies having high rated 
YouTube channels where they challenged ideas of 
Plato, Socrates and Friedrich Nietzsche. Thus 
allowing human beings to see a side that they 
normally would miss and a new science was created 

“The Zombience”.  

The advantage zombies had was that they lived longer
than normal beings, a lot longer. Scientists could 
not pinpoint the exact reason for the extended 
presence on earth. Some say it was because they were
zombies. Others claimed that it was because of their
diet which contained only cannabis-oil, cannabis 
seed and off course cannabis-joints. 

Their extended presence on earth led to the increase
of success and progress in science areas. The only 
disadvantage they had was their inability to 
reproduce successfully. Developments in surgery made
sure nobody could tell the difference between a 
zombie and a human.   

Crazy is it not? But to understand this future we 
have to go to the past and reunite you with three 
friends in the Netherlands. So hold on while we go 
back in time to a point in time where this all 
started. 
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The legalization of hemp in Uruguay was big news for
the 3 friends. They got so excited about the 
legalization that they decided to start cultivating 
hemp to. Because of the shady law in the 
Netherlands, you were not allowed to cultivate your 
own and are subjected to coffee shops, if you wanted
to consume marijuana that is. 

A coffee shop is a place where you can buy some weed
or hashish but is not controlled or regulated. The 
coffee shops have a monopoly on selling marijuana 
and thus can determine the price which led to a 300 
percent price increase per gram in just 10 years. 

After the news Tarik and Henry came together and 
decided to start make preparations for the new 
season. They went to a specialized store for 
cultivating plants and got all the necessary 
equipment for the task. They believed that they 
could  make a change by simple cultivating hemp. So 
they did. 

People in the Netherlands tend to be suspicious of 
people who love gardening too much. They tend to 
think that they could be filling houses with hemp 
plants. That’s why the duo never referred to hemp 
plant with the real name and always used incognito 
names like my sweet Aaliyah, Tasty Tomato or 
Strawberry Flower. 

Ganja Farmers like Tarik and Henry always were aware
of the illegal cultivation in hemp and it often led 
to paranoiac behavior because of the risk of being 
caught and losing more than just the plant. It takes
only one grumpy neighbor to alarm the police and 
without any official warrant, due to the witch hunt 
on cannabis, enter your home and mess up your 
system(s). And if you are renting the landlord could
demand you to leave the premises due to the 
cultivation of it and end up eventually losing more 
than you’d bargain for. 

Clearly this shows that the hemp culture in the 
Netherlands was still immature, hence the 
prosecution of those who try to cultivate hemp in a 



Music – Bob 
Marley – Smoke 
two joints

decent manner. Because the prohibition just led to a
rise of criminal bands who use houses as an hemp 
farm, stealing the electricity which sometimes led 
to big fires endangering the surrounding houses. 
These gangs would work with people known as weed-
donkeys. The weed-donkey would apply for a home, get
it and make some kind of deal with these gangs. All 
the risk is carried by the weed-donkey, hence the 
fare in case of an police raid. 

After getting all the necessary supplies to 
cultivate their gardens they would drive home to 
install and make the garden ready for that year. 
Henry lives in an average home with a nice garden. 

Inspired by the green drive of Tarik, he also bought
two chickens and a compost container. In his garden 
you can see a variety of plants, from broccoli, to 
grapes and from tomatoes to lavender and mint. 
Practically all soil-based plants which smelled 
amazing on a hot summer day after feeding the plants
with water. 

After tending for the plants in the garden, Henry 
would go to make an orange-juice drink while Tarik 
prepares a good-job joint. While enjoying their 
drinks, smokes and garden they brainstorm how they 
could be less dependent on the marijuana of the 
coffee shops. And then the subject of hydroponics 
comes to mind. A way of cultivating plant solely 
based on water and nutrition. Excited they go to 
work on the project, starting with the research 
regarding the methodology and Henry fell in love 
with the 2 bucket-system. Tarik favored working with
soil based on coco. 

Months later Henry knew how to successfully produce 
an amazing lemon haze plant which he called Aaliyah.
The plant gave Henry a supply of almost 250 grams. 

An amount enough for almost a half year total shop 
independence. He made brownies and oil from it. And 
they had the best time enjoying the marijuana. The 
brownies he made were so strong that one cookie 
would suffice. One day his brother would visit him 
and eat multiple cookies not knowing what the 
content is, leaving Henry’s big brother well 



euphoric and surprised.   

Tarik had some problems with his plants due to 
weather conditions and wild running chickens and 
turkey. Tarik lived in a big house which he shared 
with his father. His father is a retired handyman 
who helps people when they have problems with their 
bike and when they needed a haircut he would gladly 
offer his services. His father would only use the 
garage which he turned into a chop-shop filled with 
tools to fix bikes and to give people a haircut. 

Tarik inspired by the occupy movement started to 
create an environment of self-sustaining systems. If
he would be out of a job which frequently happened 
due to the nature of the market, he would make 
himself useful by collecting wood, chopping big 
chunks of wood so that he could be less dependent on
natural gas. In a matter of months he collected and 
chopped up enough wood to serve him for 4 seasons 
with the help of his father who drove him around 
because Tarik doesn’t have a driver’s license. 

After the wood-collecting operation he started to 
order chicken eggs so that he could breed new kinds 
of chickens. A couple of weeks later he would enjoy 
a steady supply of biological eggs. Fascinated by 
the creatures he would also extend his little farm 
with and some turkeys. The animals often escaped and
ate all his crops including the hemp crops which the
chickens loved so much that it stayed engraved in 
the mind of Tarik. 

Witnessing the fall of farmers in Morocco and the 
suicides of farmers in India and South America due 
to expensive animal food, he started seeing the 
hemp-plant as an solution to so many existing 
problems in the world. 

Furthermore Tarik had two cats which he loved and a 
family that did not quite understand his way of 
thinking. Once Tarik was excited or illuminated by 
something he always thought big and acted in similar
way. 

The filling of his garden with chickens, cats, 
turkeys and a variety of herbs and species had a 



special purpose. Because of the scent of the hemp, 
he needed to create an environment where one would 
be overwhelmed by the scent of chicken-dung, large 
chunks of wood piled up everywhere and which formed 
a part of the garden. A year later he would 
successfully cultivate one hemp plant in a 
greenhouse, designed for tomatoes. 

Filled with satisfaction and enjoying some of the 
best halal/kosher hemp, he would later discuss some 
other ways to cultivate hemp, with Henry. The 
paranoia feeling of being caught with one or more 
plants started to affect their enthusiasm regarding 
the cultivation of hemp indoors, due to the 
continued and increased harassment of police on 
small farmer. So they came up with something new: 
Guerrilla Farming. They would look for hidden places
in parks, forests and farms where no-one would care 
to look. 



Year 2013 – Guerrilla farming

Narrator: 

Music-Bob Marley
– Bad Boys

Tarik: 

Henry: 

Tarik: 

Guerrilla farming is very exciting because of the 
uncertain nature of it. In order to successfully 
cultivate some plants, one needs to examine and 
survey the area for some time. Henry and Tarik 
would sometimes meet up at a certain point to 
measure the human activity and the probability of 
successfully cultivating hemp plants. After coming 
to a decision on where to cultivate it. 
Tarik arranged for the tools to make holes while he
went to a grow shop to buy some little hemp plants.
After filling his car with the plants he drove with
Tarik to a forest nearby. 

One day they got chased by the police. Henry who 
was driving got so nervous that he almost made a 
slip. Realizing the effects of being caught with 
the plants Tarik tried to comfort Henry that he 
would take the blame in case of…Henry at that point
had his job at the bank and was afraid he would 
lose his job if he got a police record. 

”Relax man, just drive normal and they will pass us
by”

”This is real f*cked up, man. What if they pull us 
over? Are u holding?”

”You bet I do, but just one prerolled. Don't worry 
about that. I'll just say it's all mine. Relax man 
and don't go to fast”

Luckily after a couple of miles the police car 
drove away and the paranoia levels came back down. 
Their guerrilla farming project could have ended 
quite prematurely, were they subjected to the 
searching of a car. The representation of two 
foreign looking people was always an easy excuse 
for police to stop the friends for questioning. 

After parking the car and offloading the plants 
they went to the locations and they started to dig 
and plant the hemp on key locations hidden from 
plain sight but with a lot of sunlight. They got 
very excited just by planting the hemp and they 
were filled with the hope of seeing it mature. They



Tarik:

Henry:

Tarik:

left in such a manner so that no one would suspect 
something. 

A couple of weeks later they came back and 
witnessed the tragedy of a lifetime. All the hemp 
plants were removed. Probably by some eager wood 
scout respecting the unlawful authority of the 
government. Filled with disappointment and anger 
they went back home and comforted each other with 
the rolling of another joint and the prospect of 
another tomorrow. 

“Oh well, it was fun hiding them. It would be 
funnier if we could keep our harvest.“

“It's that sneaky handling with the goods that I 
don't like. Imagine the consequences if we were 
caught with those small plants.”

“Then it were just my plants that I needed to 
transport to a location and remember we didn't.  It
was a nice try. A proper experiment. Didn't count 
on the scout to steal it all.” 

The guerrilla farming project was ended with an F. 
So they brainstormed and decided to try something 
else, that might work. Outdoor-farming in one’s own
garden. It was especially Tarik who liked the 
prospect of having the plants nearby. 

And once Tarik gets excited about something it’s 
pretty much impossible to make him change his mind.
Even if the consequences of his actions might end 
up hurting him, his chickens, cats or turkeys. 



Year 2014 – Police raid

Narrator: Tarik witnessed the rise of the “Arabic Spring” and
was amazed how one person could change the life of 
any other person here on Earth. So he came with the
idea of cultivating 22 plants, strain mixed. Some 
he cultivated on water, some on soil to compare the
effects of both cultivating technologies. 

He tested and built an greenhouse from the remains 
of a trampoline. He called it the Hyve. Next he 
ordered 15 tubes of 3 meters for water to flow and 
10 pumps to circulate the water. The next couple of
days he spend hours of drilling holes for the 
placing of herbs, vegetables and hemp plants. He 
ordered expensive measuring tools for water and 
nutrition and found peace and drive in his project.

Tarik was aware of the possibility of being caught 
but with the unjust handling of governments and the
rise of heroin and alcohol addiction which implied 
the involvement of governments he felt compelled to
do what is right. And what is right is to cultivate
hemp on a global scale. 

During the season he would sometimes give some of 
the hemp seeds to his chickens which they loved so 
much that it got him thinking again. If everyone 
was cultivating hemp there would be no need for gmo
or cutting down the rain-forest. The chickens he 
fed lived of biological food, therefore he could 
ease his mind when eating the chicken eggs. 

To increase the variety of aroma to hide the famous
scent of hemp, he decided to start a whole new 
project called the recycling of coffee residue. He 
would as a base material to cultivate mushrooms. 

For weeks he would go to restaurants and bars and 
ask for the used coffee residue. After a while he 
got known for his need for the residue and 
employees would set aside any amount they used for 
the coffee. 

He collected a variety of coffee residue, some with
fungus. He needed to carefully remove all foreign 
fungus to implement the correct mycelium for the 



Walking through 
garden

cultivation of the desired mushrooms. This whole 
process of filtering coffee residue contributes to 
such an overwhelming scent that no trespasser would
ever notice something else but the scent of coffee,
chicken-Poe and burned wood. The coffee sacks with 
the mushrooms would sometimes produce such a strong
smell that his visiting friends complained about 
it. 
Tarik was satisfied to see his scent trick working.
He hoped that with the presence of the divers 
scents people would overlook certain exotic hemp 
plants who would normally dominate any other scent.
With the completion of his garden he would 
contemplate what he would say to the judge, in case
of an police raid. 

He would say that’s it for making rope, for feeding
his chickens and turkey, for developing paper, 
clothes, medicines, oil and to feed himself after 
processing the seeds further. After completing his 
garden he told Henry and Robert. That it isn’t fair
that only some companies are allowed under certain 
terms to cultivate hemp. He found those terms to be
very unreasonable. Before you could officially grow
hemp you needed to pay a onetime fee of 1500 euro 
and 350 euro yearly. 

Tarik was highly motivated in trying to change the 
law, were it come a trial. Henry has his own way 
and planted a big hemp plant in his garden, plain 
for everybody to see. 

All went well, summer came and went and the harvest
time of most of Tarik plants arrived. Just after 
finishing his garden somewhere in May he got a job 
at an insurance company where he worked 5 days a 
week helping people with IT-related stuff. One day 
he came back from work and found out that his 
garden was raided by some authority loving, hemp 
hating, police officers. 

They looted every hemp plant possible. They were 
looking for hemp and entered trough the neighbor’s 
garden. They found it fit to illegally jump into 
Tarik’s garden where they found Tarik’s father 
working on someone’s bicycle. After seeing one hemp
plant they found their actions legitimate, so they 



Tarik talks with
parents

Henry's garden
clumsy raid

Police-officer 
falls in garden

proceeded with demolishing Tarik's work. The police
left the scene completely destroyed. 

The violence that was used to destroy some plants 
was unprecedented. It seemed like they thought he 
held someone hostage or something. Over-kill was as
the euphemism of the year. In the backyard of he 
found his parents talking about the police and they
said they could not stop them, acknowledging the 
effort he put into it. He joined the conversation 
to assess the psychological damage of such police 
raids. 

Just days later when Henry was at work, police 
officers shoved a warrant in his mailbox that they 
removed the hemp plant in his garden. Furthermore 
they claimed that they did not enter his garden 
illegally but, that they removed the hemp plant 
without entering his garden. A claim so stupid that
it could only be matched by their dedication to 
uphold the hideous law that directly violates the 
freedom of hemp cultivating men. 

Their claim was as stupid as their dedication. When
Henry entered his garden he saw that old wall 
separating him from the walking path was destroyed.

In his mind he reconstructed what happened: A 
police officer saw one hemp plant, just one hemp 
and decided to violate the ownership of the hemp 
plant. He then climbed the wall but then the wall 
gave and fell with wall and all in the garden of 
Henry. He then got up, stole the hemp and left the 
garden with no wall. He then wrote a notification 
on a piece of paper and shoved it in the mailbox of
Henry. 



Year 2014 – Court room 

Narrator:

Preparing case

Winning the case

(sort off)

Celebrating the 
free cannabis 
(slow motion)
Music: Bob 
Marley One Love 

A couple weeks later Tarik got a subpoena to defend
himself in court about the possession of 22 hemp 
plants. This came after the notification from the 
landlord which stated that he had to evacuate 
immediately due to the violation of the lease. He 
would not honor this notification, ended up in 
court and lost that case. 

The second trial against the Kingdom of the 
Netherlands was the one he was preparing for and he
had his defense all worked out. That morning he 
shaved, wore some of his fanciest clothes and took 
the train to the city where the court was settled. 
He was ready to represent himself in the case of 
the 22 hemp plants. 

In his deepest desires he would love the idea that 
he would win the case and form a legal base for 
people in the Netherlands to cultivate hemp to the 
degree of 22 plants without any hassle from the 
police. 

He explained his case to the judge so passionately 
that the judge in a state of absolute overwhelming 
ignored the stupid arguments of the district 
attorney and favored the courage's boy granted him 
with a clearance and a free to cultivate pass to 
the degree of 22 hemp plants. 

The verdict on that day was such a event that the 
courtroom and the surroundings was in no-time 
filled with journalists, wanting to interview the 
young man. People all over the city heard the news 
and hasted to the tribunal. There they would form 
an ocean of people where they congratulated Tarik 
and held him high above their shoulders. People 
started to have a smoke-in, while others started a 
barbecue and others were playing music. 

Suddenly Tarik started to question the authenticity
of this reality. Out of the blue 
he started to hear the voice of calling the city 
Breda. This was his stop, he fell asleep in train. 

It was just a dream, he realized. Filled with hope 



The courtroom
(for real)

Tarik: 

Tarik:

Profile District
Attorney

Tarik responds:

he got up to make his dream a reality. 
He started assessing the judge, the district 
attorney and listened to the judge reading out the 
charges he was accused of. 

In his bag he had some evidence concerning the 
unjust handling of hemp cultivating people. The 
judge asked him if he would acknowledge the 
cultivation of the hemp plants. 

“Yes Your Honor, I did that. But let’s not forget 
that it was an experiment and that I mixed the 
strains: industrial and medical hemp plants.” 

Where the judge vastly replied that it is forbidden
to do so. 

“But Your Honor, I did it because I don’t see how 
the laws that prohibits the cultivation of hemp are
something just. On the contrary the law favored big
criminal gangs to jack up the prices, while 
endangering my fellow men, and stealing 
electricity”. 

The judge was surprised by the ideological drive of
the young man and gave the floor to the District 
Attorney. The district attorney was a good-looking,
blond lady with a heart so cold that Tarik got 
chills over his body while she spoke regarding the 
case. Giving birth to speculation and exaggeration 
with every word that left her mouth. 

She would talk about the case as if Tarik was some 
kind of punk with vast amounts of drugs money. She 
would furthermore jack up the amount of plants to 
win the case. Using evidence that was directly 
destroyed by the police, illustrates the default of
the judicial system. 

She also demanded that Tarik would pay a fine of 
300 Eur for cultivating plant as a gesture that he 
would not repeat his actions. 
Filled with emotions Tarik started to talk about 
why he did what he did: 

“I did it for my chickens and my turkey so that I 
could feed them gmo-free seeds. 



Tarik presents 
bag of hemp 
seeds

I did it because I wanted to change the law with 
this case as a legal base. 
I did so that future hemp growers would grow in 
peace instead of paranoia. 
I did it so that the Dutch people could destroy the
need of criminal gangs endangering people with 
unsafe weed farms stealing electricity. 
I did so that I could benefit from the diversity 
that hemp offers. 
I did it because I loved the taste of fair own-
grown hemp. 
I did it because my religion doesn’t forbid it. 
I did it because I found the cultivation of hemp 
very therapeutically after a hard day’s work as an 
IT-guy. 
I did it because I felt cured from depression and 
anxiety while using hemp. 
I did it because it helped me to write, invent and 
assess certain sciences that mainstream scientists 
hold as true.
I did not do it for the money and if I were I would
not be working 5 days a week doing something I 
don’t really like. 
I did it because I believed in my dream that I 
could change the world by following my heart. 
I did it because I still believe that my actions 
shall not be easily forgotten, at least not in my 
mind or the minds of those who have read my story 
on my blog. 
I did it because I believe it didn't hurt anyone. 
Not more than the cultivating of some garlic 
strings. 
I did it because I wanted to make a change and give
the judicial system a clear signal that I’m fed up 
with the oppression of the those who would not 
leave me alone.” 

The judge was amazed by the hemp-rant gave Tarik a 
signal that his standpoint was clearly understood. 
While the judge and the district attorney whispers 
about the case, Tarik dives under the table and 
gets his sack of hemp seeds that he just bought 
from a local farm shop. 

After the short break the judge asked Tarik if he 
would like to conclude his defense about the case. 
He gladly accepted and started by presenting the 



sack of hemp seed. 

“Your Honor, I brought with me this bag of hemp 
seeds which I legally purchased at a local farm 
shop. How could this be here in my presence if the 
law was equal to all? Why is that certain farmers 
don’t get harassed by police raiding their crops 
and other do get harassed? 

“What is it that makes the district attorney so 
eager to downgrade my actions as something criminal
and demanding for a fine that I cannot and will not
pay. I have lost my house, my chickens and my 
turkey. I paid the lawyers-fee when losing the case
for my house. My family is kind of mad at me, not 
for cultivating but for being caught cultivating 
while the latter was my intention. I knew that this
confrontation would come about sooner or later. And
that this confrontation could lead to a change of 
manners regarding the growing of hemp plants. And 
if not I would not blame myself for not trying to 
do so.”

The judge smiled while reading the verdict,  due to
the eagerness of Tarik to make change.  

“Due to the minor offense of your actions, the 
reasons for cultivation and the loss of your 
properties and home. I hereby sentence you to eight
hours’ worth of community service.” 

Just after hearing the sentence Tarik would fight 
the verdict, but seeing the unwillingness in the 
eyes of the judge to change the already spoken 
verdict, he packs his stuff and left the courtroom.
Deprived from the vision he had, he walked to a 
nearby coffee shop to lighten his spirit and 
contemplated his next move. 



Year 2014 – Reminiscence 

Narrator: 

Forest

Behind laptop

Tarik:

Henry's home
Henry: 

Tarik: 

Henry:

The day arrived when Tarik started his eight hours 
of community service. He enjoyed it quite a lot. He
was driven into a remote area where he would join 
other people with a lot more on their record. In 
the middle of the forest they’ll all get a bag and 
a stick to clean the mess people tend to throw out 
of the window while driving. The eight hours worth 
of community service was over before he knew and he
was back home. 

Because of the enduring financial crisis Tarik 
would continue his research regarding the cause of 
the crisis and perhaps the true handlers of power. 
He discovered that central banks were the true 
cause of the current crisis. Sometimes they also 
had a politic agenda. Central banks claim to carry 
a great economic responsibility. And a politicized 
agenda would undermine their independence. 

Enlightened with this knowledge he would sometimes 
argue with family members and friends about true 
wealth, currency and precious metals. He would 
write endless pages about the failing of central 
banks would have on the real economy. But then he 
realized that most of whom to he spoke just were 
not interested and they responded often very 
apathetic while looking at their smart phone.
 
“Do you think it is fair that some people get to 
print the currency without transparency and control
from the people while we have to work for that 
currency?” 

Henry at the time still working for a bank answers 
“No off course not, but how do you know they are 
printing more than they are claiming”. 

“Because they announced it with fancy euphemisms 
like quantitative easing one, two, three, operation
twist, zero interest policy and so on”.
For the sake of the argument Henry would often 
counter his questions with other questions like: 
 
“How do you know they are doing evil with the 
policies they unleash onto the markets?”. 



Tarik: 

Henry: 

Henry: 

Tarik answers 
quickly:

“Isn’t it obvious? Since the start of loose 
monetary policy, we’ve seen higher prices or 
smaller packages, more war, terrorism and poverty 
which I think is a direct result of the loose 
monetary policy.” 

While taking a drag from his lemon haze joint, 
which helped him articulate and organize the words 
he used very eloquently. 
Henry smiles at Tarik and knows that Tarik would 
sometimes make long rants about everything and more
while holding the joint. 

“Did the central bankers also put glue on your 
hands? Cause you’re holding that joint like a 
mother holds her child. Pass that roach man, I’m 
have a conspiracy theory overdose that  can only be
cured by some cannabis.” 

Amused and guilty looking Tarik would take one drag
and pass the joint to Henry. 

“You know what you should do. You should write a 
book or something about this”. 
 
“Why write a book if most people don’t even read 
books? And If I were to write a book, I would have 
some problems diversifying my thesis about a 
subject that is so controversial and well-
documented by hundreds, maybe thousands of authors 
that have done just that. And furthermore it would 
undermine my independence while stating my thesis. 
People would think I just want to sell my book with
some fancy theories that could change the world for
the better. By the way, did you know that 
conspiracy just means cooperation with the benefit 
of a few instead of the majority. Would it benefit 
the majority we would call it an organization or a 
cooperation.

Isn’t that funny? Do you still have an organization
or a cooperation theory overdose? Or is it the 
definition of words that fail to invoke the fear or
paranoia that is quite normal while talking about 
bad cooperation theory’s. Think about it man.” 
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Tarik: 
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story

Dutch guest at 
restaurant: 
Robert: 

“Well, I must say that you are making sense to me.”

Pleased with the reply Tarik answers 
“I am glad that you get it because most of the 
people just don’t get or don’t want to get it”. 

Suddenly they heard someone knocking on their door.
Quickly Henry passed the joint to Tarik and check 
through the peephole who it could be. It was 
Robert. He just got off of work and was looking for
some company. Henry and Robert had a sort of ritual
that they did. Henry would annoy Robert while 
opening and closing the door and repeating this. 
Henry would hereby test the patience of Robert 
before letting him in. Robert would patiently wait 
till he got the green light before entering the 
living room. While entering Henry’s cat Merlin 
slipped in and goes directly to the kitchen. Tarik 
would finish the joint and offer his apologies to 
Robert for finishing it.

Robert was often very well dressed due to his job 
at the restaurant. Tarik and Henry would often make
fun of him because of they were usually in their 
sweatpants relaxing. Robert would just ignore them 
as he started talking about work and the weird 
encounters he would have had. He would more than 
often share storing about his work wile a fixing a 
new weed joint. 

Henry and Tarik curiously listened to Robert's 
restaurant stories of Robert, and they were 
fascinated by the culinary ignorance of people who 
attended to Robert Chinese Restaurant. One of his 
stories was about how especially Dutch people have 
problems identifying what they are eating. 

“Is this chicken?” 

While Robert friendly replies 

“No, that is white fish better known as codfish”. 

While other people, mostly Moroccan-Dutch people, 
would order a portion of noodles or rice with 
vegetables and shrimps and would later complain 
about the presence of vegetables. 



Moroccan-Dutch 
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Narrator:

Tarik: 

“I ordered rice and shrimps. Why are there 
vegetables in it? 

“Sir, this is your order and it comes with 
vegetables” 
It’s hard work satisfying people who haven’t 
developed a healthy taste for nutritious food. 

They would go on to refer to those people as 
culinary barbarians to ease their minds. Some 
people see food as something necessary to survive 
while other people see food as love and treat it 
that way. 

Once a conversation is ended Tarik would see his 
chance to talk about central bankers, gold and 
silver, weed as an industry and the effects of weed
prohibition. He would talk for hours about the 
implications and the increasing levels of violence,
foreign and abroad, due to the prohibition of weed.
He would often say that 

“If weed was legal, there would be no poverty and 
less addiction to heroin, alcohol and cocaine. If 
weed was legal, there would be no war. If Weed was 
legal there would be no spending deficit. If weed 
was legal there would be no Big Pharma mafia 
extorting the people. The illegality of weed 
illustrates the incompetence and the corruptness of
political leaders. There would be less fires in the
community endangering the people due to illegal 
weed farms stealing electricity. If weed was legal 
there would be no people unemployed, they could 
employ themselves by cultivating weed for food, 
energy, clothing, medicine, housing and even for 
recreational use of weed. Weed would be hard 
currency just like cacao beans were in the ages of 
Maya.” 

Henry would sometimes interrupt him by saying that 
it isn’t legal here in the Netherlands and that we 
have to accept the current state of politics. 
Robert would sometimes point out that the pro-
cannabis movement is accelerating through out the 
world and that we have to be patient. 



Tarik:

Henry: 

Tarik: 

Tarik: 

Narrator:

“Yeah, that’s right. What they did in Uruguay, 
Catalonia and Mexico can also be done right here”. 

“But it hasn’t happened yet” 

“We have to make it happen” 

While quoting Samuel Adams. 

“Have you ever heard, of this before?” 
“It does not take a majority to prevail…but rather 
an irate, tireless minority keen on setting brush 
fires of freedom in the minds of men.” 

Both Henry and Robert amazed at the beauty of the 
quoted words contemplate what the world would look 
like if governments would act in weed-friendly way 
towards their citizen.  

They would go on and spend many nights talking 
about weed, silver, gold, central bankers, food, 
people, mainstream media, world events and the 
ongoing crisis. 
Months came and went while the friends kept on 
getting together, sharing stories, feelings and 
dreams about their future. Sometimes they would 
feel sorry about the lack of social activity, weed-
friendly girls and social uprising. They would more
than often blame it on the consumption of weed.

 
They felt like they were not improving every aspect
of their live while high. While high sometimes they
would play for hours on the Play station or watch 
their achievements on some kind game on their smart
phone. Tarik was an exception in that matter. He 
hated to see his friends as adults playing some 
game while being together. 

He would more than often not carry his smart phone 
as a sign to his friends that it is not social to 
play with your phone while uniting for a few hours 
in the weekend. But this didn’t make any difference
in the behavior of Henry and Robert.  

During times that they felt like going out and 
having a party, drinking alcohol and chasing girls,
Tarik would isolate himself due to his not-drinking



habits. So they would sometimes party without him. 
Tarik had a reason for not drinking alcohol and 
going out. He felt like he lost himself while 
drinking and he didn't like the drunk man he saw of
himself. 

Tarik felt at ease in a coffee shop and socialized 
with random people about a variety of subjects to 
relax. It was a nice variation on his frequent 
visits to the library and the gym.



Spring - Year 2015 – Pulling a Jerry Maguire

Narrator: It was Tuesday and Tarik would just start his working 
day at a local Fiber-Company. His job was to answer 
the phone of people who just got their Internet 
connection delivered or had problems with establishing
a working connection. 

It was a classic call-center with phony characters 
who'd snitch about their colleagues to get ahead, 
incompetent supervisors and apathetic students who 
just not wanting to see the dead-end job they stranded
in. Most of them had no choice because they all had 
expenses that had to be paid and they were willing to 
give up their time and energy to serve the annoying, 
violent and ignorant customers. 

A midst the hell fire of complaining customers and the
horrible working environment, he suddenly had an 
epiphany how to actually change the world for the 
better. He would use words instead of actions. Words 
what could make people shiver and laugh, think and 
correlate. Words with meaning, words what would form a
reality in the minds through a movie-script. 

But before he could initiate his plan, he would 
execute another plan to get himself released from the 
hellhole he found himself in. He lived by the 
credo:”Those who fail to plan, become subject to 
another man's plan.” 

After months of repetitive work, a horrible supervisor
who would forbid the consumption of yogurt at his desk
and an unhealthy working environment, Tarik planned 
his way out to work on something bigger and more 
satisfying. 

He wrote down his ideas and suggestions in an email to
all his colleagues, the supervisors and everyone else 
connected to the company. He wrote about the company, 
how he felt getting f*cked by the job-hunters, his 
supervisor, the increasing control and distrust 
towards the IT-specialists and the phony colleagues. 

On a Friday-night he sent his email to all the 
employees of the company. Because of the length of the



rant some would sent it to their 
private account to read it. Tarik's email caused a 
chain reaction of joy and surprise with those who 
could not say the same but shared the same feelings. 
He pulled a “Jerry Maguire” so to say. He got up, made
a scene and walked out..    

The next Monday he was invited to the head-office to 
explain himself about his actions and why he called 
his supervisor an ant-fucker. He said that he felled 
compelled to do this. It was just an email with his 
feelings and suggestions regarding security. The 
supervisors felt it was their duty to fire Tarik to 
set an example for future dissidents. Tarik's plan 
worked out perfectly. 



Summer – Year 2015 – Producing a script

Narrator: Tarik was filled with joy and satisfaction after 
getting successfully fired from a job he hated, just 
for saying what he thought about his supervisor and 
the parasite head-hunters. 

He dedicated his time on writing a script that would 
make people laugh. He re-evaluated the things the 
sheeple thought were normal, like the prohibition on 
cannabis, the absence of a free market and the 
frequent intervention of central banks. 

With all the time in the world he wrote non-stop and 
he completed his movie-script within a couple of week.
It was about the problems that we as humans face and 
about the solution that nature can offer us. 

He would start the script as following: 

There once was a boy who would love to experiment with
all kinds of things. Always eager to find out how 
things worked. In his younger years he was fascinated 
by those at stock exchanges who were yelling all kinds
of things, selling and buying. Interested in the 
wealth they knew how to acquire, he would read all 
kinds of books regarding the buying and selling of 
stocks and options. 

After completing his IT-college school he decided to 
study  Economics at a University to extend his 
understanding of the markets. A couple of years after 
911 the University scanned its students on the 
presence of conspiracy theorists by setting an on-line
thesis about the events of 911. 
What the young man learned was far beyond his 
imagination. He discovered that there were some who 
profited from the horrific events. They went short on 
airplane-stocks prior to the attacks.  And also there 
was some crucial budget-information missing about the 
Bush administration due to the controlled demolition 
of building seven. 

He found out detailed information about the 
questionable events. It was unlikely that someone 
living in a cave along with his 19 buddy's could bring
down those type of buildings. The way building Seven 



came down and the strange attack on the Pentagon were 
highly questionable. He decided to share his findings 
on-line at the University. 
The young man's findings drew a lot of attention and 
the University decided to change the subject. A couple
of months later the boy got a notification that he 
could not finish his study. They said that he was not 
qualified or devoted to continue his study at the 
University. The young man did not accept this fought 
the decision which led to a hearing. The judge favored
the University.

Disappointed by the decision from the University to 
expel him, he started to use cannabis to smoke away 
his sorrow and make sense of it all. 

The first time he used cannabis he was filled with joy
and happiness and everything became very clear. Even 
the fact that he was expelled and he realized that he 
did not need the University to increase his 
understanding of economics, politics or finance. Al he
needed was just himself, some time and perhaps some 
cannabis. 

After leaving the University he applied for a job at a
Bank where he first was rejected. Not willing to 
accept the rejection he got on the phone with the 
supervisor and asked on what terms he got rejected. 

The supervisor at that point could not articulate the 
reason beside the young man's foreign name. She 
decided to hire the young man because of his 
determinedness. While working at the bank the young 
man saved some money to speculate on stocks-exchanges.

He invested in valuable companies which were 
underrated by the market. He was a real successful 
investor and within a couple of years he could support
himself financially. After witnessing the fact what 
banks really did and the horrific impacts it had on 
the community, he decided to leave the bank. 

Afterwards he learned that a bank did not produce 
anything but claimed a large portion of the wealth of 
the community. The rapid developments in technology 
took away the little service the bank provided, 
leaving only the parasite form of a company standing. 



He did not want to be part of the problem so to speak.
After years of producing nothing, the young man wanted
to produce something. So he learned how to grow 
vegetables, fruits, trees and mushrooms. He educated 
himself on how to grow different kinds of substrates. 
He transformed his garden into a professional 
hydroponic system. He cultivated a wide range of 
tomatoes, potatoes, peppers, strawberries and of 
course cannabis.   

He extended his garden with some chickens and a turkey
which he only fed gmo-free foods. He completed his 
garden and he built a large inventory of burn wood. 
Soon after an insurance company invited him to serve 
their IT infrastructure. He stayed there for two 
years. 

When fall came he had multiple cannabis plants in his 
garden, some male and some female. After a malicious 
tip the police came and raided the garden. They robbed
the young man of his well taken care off plants while 
he was at work. 

While entering his home he thought someone broke into 
his home.  All his plants were gone and dirty 
footprints were left everywhere. Confused he made his 
way to the garden where he found everything broken and
messed up. At that point he realized that the police's
policy was the real enemy. He could not believe that 
they stole his cannabis plants, demolished his garden 
and dared to call it a legal act. 

Soon after he lost his home and garden in a court 
order. He went on living with his parents for quite 
some time. He completed his script for the new movie 
because he felt compelled to tell his story about the 
insanity of the cannabis-prohibition. 
He met someone who was slightly interested in a story 
containing comedy, politics, finance and drama. He 
showed it to his friendly neighbor. She had an 
extended interest in literature, English grammar and 
reading.   

After reading the script she was overwhelmed and she 
encouraged him to to produce the movie for a larger 
audience. She believed that the script was so original



and so compelling that it would stick to most viewers.

It might initiate a trending topic on-line and it 
would provoke an international debate about cannabis 
legalization and free markets. The only item that she 
was not to fond of was the zombies with rotting meat. 
Tarik already expected her to dislike that. 

The movie was called “The Weed Police”. After a 
successful launch, the movie got all the attention it 
required to change the mindset of people around the 
globe and more. 

Even acknowledged doctors and scientists became aware 
of the potential of cannabis. Among the scientists 
there was Steve. He who would later be part of a team 
that found the cure for a future violent viral 
outbreak.

In his movie Tarik highlighted all his standpoints: 
the insanity of the prohibition of cannabis, the 
undemocratic elected officials at central banks, the 
use of fear to control a population, the ever rising 
rents and the ever falling purchasing power of a 
currency.



Year 2017 – Fall of a currency 

Narrator: Soon after the release of the movie “The Weed Police” 
the public became aware of the insane policy of 
governments and central banks worldwide. 

The evil policy of central banks led to a perpetual 
war in the Middle East. Wars tend to drive on petrol. 
Central banks tend to control petrol-dollars. If 
something changes in the petrol market, it will affect
different currencies in different countries. A 
downfall of petrol-dollars immediately affects the 
wealth of the involved countries. 

Central banks try to secure the petrol-dollar during 
wars. But generally that fails.  
In 2016 the petrol-dollar fell once again due to the 
war in the Middle-East. This led to poverty; a lack of
food, and diseases. One of the diseases had zombie-
like features. 

The zombies would still walk around hoping to find 
some fresh meat to devour. The disease ate the human 
beings from the inside, leaving the person with no 
flesh at all. They called it the flesh-eating disease.
The disease was first detected in dead bodies in the 
Middle East. Later on it would rise in Europe. Due to 
the downfall of the currency, financially poor people 
would tend to eat more meat than financially rich 
people. 

Low quality meat due from industrialized chickens, 
cows and pigs was often less expensive than biological
vegetables. Through contaminated water the cattle 
would lose chunks of meat. Chickens would run around 
without their heads. Cows would lose their skin and 
pigs would lose their paws. 

Due to lousy regulation and a profit-over-people 
mentality, a gross amount of the population in Middle-
East and Europe got infected. This virus caused 
mayhem's in the streets. The panic triggered a fall in
an already weakened currency. 

In the mayhem in the streets two men have stopped for 
a strange conversation. 
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Narrator: 

“Hey man, Why are you stopping and why is everybody 
running?” 

“Don't you know? So why were you running then? 
Oh just, because I found everybody around me running 
so the herd-instinct in me say. Better follow, don't 
go astray from the herd. So I did. But why all the 
mayhem?” 

“The stock market have crashed and the dollar has no 
intrinsic value anymore.” 

“Is that all? But it never did have any intrinsic 
value. We were all just faking it, weren't we?” 

“I guess some people weren't.” 

“But hey wait a minute. Why did you stop? “

“I stopped because I didn't not know where to go 
anymore in this mess. Better than go to the middle and
stop. “

“Really?“

“Before I go I need to tell you one time, I think I 
forget the mention. There is an outbreak of some kind 
of disease which makes men desire flesh. In outer 
words: Look out for zombies.“

“Zombies? Is that why everybody is running? That makes
kind of sense but then again it is terrible cliche. 
You know zombies don't really exist. It was a movie, 
remember. Well a bunch of movies.” 

“Well forget about it then. But then don't say I 
didn't warn ya. Peace out bro. “

“Wait, wait. Do you have some weed?”

“Go figure, well why not? It's the least I can do. Two
ready to light. Here take my lighter also, I can't 
smoke now. “

Suddenly a herd of zombies storm towards the duo. 
Running man one sees the zombies, say bye bye and 
starts running while running man two immediately 



Running man 
(2)

Music: Snoop 
Dogg Smoke 
weed everyday

lights the first joint, takes quick a lot of tokes and
produce a immense of hemp-smoke. The smoke covers the 
surroundings. Suddenly out of the smoke three zombies 
appear and run towards running man(1). The zombies 
seem to be totally ignoring running man (2). 

After a couple of seconds running man (2) notices the 
zombies and says:

“Now I know what you are saying. Zombie-weed. You have
been smoking to much of this zombie-weed. “

He then looks around and sees zombies everywhere and 
most of them were hostile towards humans. However he 
thinks it's all the weed that made him see those 
things. In oblivion and with a stench of weed he 
marches through the city to look for shelter en sense.

Black screen appears with letters. 

End of the movie 

Smoke appears on screen which starts to turn into a 
twister forming after a while a lid joint. Joint gets 
real format and a lead-actor appears followed by 
follow actors. Joint jumps from one character to 
another. 
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